THE MURDERS AND SUSPICIOUS DEATHS IN THIS CASE

All of these people are connected to the suspects in the corruption Cartel that is under investigation. These deaths are vastly outside the odds-of-coincidence. Forensic math says a large number of them are murders. The family and friends of many of these deceased persons have contacted our legal team and stated that they have "evidence of murder". Our staff and Alliance members personally knew many of these people and were told, by some of them, in advance of their deaths, of threats on their lives for whistle-blowing. The suspects are crazy enough and powerful enough to kill to try to control over six trillion dollars of federal and monopolistic funds for their stock market accounts and to get to run the White House! We knew some of these people personally!

Every one of these people are dead. **That is a fact!**

Every one of these people had knowledge of the suspects. **That is a fact!**

Many investigators have provided evidence which proves that many of these people may have been able to have the suspects arrested if they had been allowed to give testimony in court. **That is a fact!**

- **Daphne Caruana Galizia**, 53 - dubbed a "one-woman WikiLeaks" - was killed as she was driving near the village of Bidnija in northern Malta.Car bomb kills journalist behind Panama Papers offshore tax evasion investigation 'days after she received threats to her safety'. She had seen leaked documents that connected the suspects to an international money and political manipulation scheme.

- **James D Johnston**, GM lobbyist/key witness. Had was connected to the Dept. of Energy car funding scheme. He was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Rajeev Motwani taught Google how to Google. Suddenly, in perfect health, he was found floating face-down, dead, in his Silicon Valley swimming pool. It helps certain people that he can no longer talk. He knew the dirty secret behind Google and Youtube. Sergy Brin and Larry Page got the idea for manipulating user data from him.
- **Gary D. Conley** was the CleanTech competitor to, and whistle-blower on, the suspects. He was suddenly found with a bullet in his head behind Beale Air Force base. It helps certain people that he can no longer talk. He said he thought he was going to be killed for exposing the Silicon Valley Cartel.
- Google programmer **Forrest Hayes**, who worked on Google search engine rigging, was suddenly found dead with the story that "he was overdosed by a Google hooker on his sex yacht". He knew the dirty secret behind Google and Youtube
- Google associate and Tesla Investments founder **Ravi Kumar** was also killed by a hooker. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Deep Google investor VC liaison and **husband of Facebook executive Cheryl Sandberg, Dave Goldberg** was suddenly found dead with a hole is his head. The "official" story is that he was the first person in history to be

killed by his treadmill. He knew that Facebook was rigging elections and had used his survey system to help do it.

- **David Bird** was the Wall Street Journal energy reporter who was working on a story that involved Cleantech energy connections of some of the suspects. He was working on a story about who controlled the modern energy industry and cleantech. He went for a walk and was found a long time later, dead, floating in a pond. It helps certain people that he can no longer talk.
- One **Andrew Breitbart** was a famous blogger, who railed on the web about the political manipulations of the suspects. Suddenly, he had a "heart attack" in his shower and died. It helps certain people that he can no longer talk on the blogs. Died of a massive heart attack, walking outside late at night, alone, in the dark approximately one week before he was to produce tapes of Obama's extremist activities in college. More speculation: Breitbart: "Wait 'Til They See What Happens March 1st", Breitbart's Footage Shows Obama 'Palling Around' With Terrorists.... Sheriff Joe Arpaio: I Spoke with Andrew Breitbart Shortly Before he DiedAn Eyewitness Speaks Out About Andrew Breitbart's Death Scene... Breitbart's skin color described as bright red. ... Was Andrew Breitbart assassinated?...More murder speculation: Was Andrew Breitbart Murdered?......Coroner: Breitbart Died of Heart Failure...* Christopher Lasseter, Dissapears.....witness to Breitbart's death vanishes -Follows suspicious demise of member of coroner's team (possibly in hiding to avoid reporters), Breitbart witness: <u>He dropped like sack of bricks Describes</u> 'thick white band' around forehead at death; Ex-CIA Agent Claims Obama Killed Breitbart and Clancy (story also linked here); Ex-CIA Agent Claims Obama Had Breitbart and Clancy Killed; Brandon Walker interviews Doctor Jim Garrow, philanthropist and worker for one of the

largest non-profit organizations on the planet to save female children from slaughter in China.. states he knows that President Obama ordered the murders of Tom Clancy and Andrew Breitbart (Audio) Michael Cormier - respected forensic technician for the Los Angeles County Coroner died under suspicious circumstances at his North Hollywood home April 20, the same day Andrew Breitbart's cause of death was finally made public. Medical examiners in Los Angeles are investigating the possible poisoning death......Conspiracy theorists cry foul after Andrew Breitbart's 'coroner' dies of arsenic poisoning-Police Debunk Theories Linking Breitbart, L.A. Coroner Tech Deaths; No Answers in Death of Technician Linked to Andrew Breitbart: Killed by high amounts of arsinic in his system; Breitbart's Coroner Murdered. News From LA

- **Karl Slym**, with Tata Motors was involved in a car deal with some of the suspects for one of the biggest Indian auto-makers. Suddenly he was a stain on the sidewalk, accomplished by his fall from the top of a skyscraper hotel. It helps certain people that he can no longer talk.
- **Doug Bourn**, The senior electrical engineer at Tesla (Google's covert partner), **Andrew Ingram** of Palo Alto, a top systems electrical engineer at Tesla; and **Brian M. Finn** the senior manager of interactive electronics, at Tesla, had deep knowledge of financial misdeeds and technical cover-ups at Tesla Motors. They were key parts of the Tesla operation. For some reason, they all got into a private airplane, in perfect health, and then the airplane plowed into the ground, killing all three at once. It helps certain people that they can no longer talk. They wrote, and helped describe, in Tesla's own federal patent filings, the fact that Tesla's batteries would kill you, maim you and/or burn your house down. Tesla did not realize this when they paid the federal patent filing fees. When Tesla, later realized this, they were forced to give all of their patents away for free. These three senior

engineers had deep inside knowledge of the Tesla Motors operations. Their aircraft suffered an "Engineering failure".

- The health director who approved the release of President Obama's birth certificate has died in a plane crash: **Loretta Fuddy.** She was one of the few people who could confirm data on the certificate.
- **Stanley Meyer** Hydrogen car developer whose technology would have obsoleted Tesla Motors lithium ion battery
- **Danny Lewin**, Creator of Bulk Internet at Akamai. The Architect and Builder of the Internet Tracking System- Plane Crash 9/11
- **John Wheeler** Washington DC- Drugged, escaped, recaptured, murdered. former presidential and Pentagon aide John Wheeler III was found in a Delaware garbage dump. Wheeler's cell phone discovered Cause of death released in Wheeler case, blunt force trauma -- Wheeler's cell phone found in a taxi -- His family wants information John Wheeler was assassinated by a hitman in a targeted killing, his widow has claimed Who killed Jack Wheeler? ; John Wheeler III Murdered for Threatining to Expose US Military Test of Poison Gas?
- **Ashley Turton,** wife of White House liaison Daniel Turton. wife of the Obama administration's House of Representatives liaison, Dan Turton, was found dead in a burning car Monday morning, *Roll Call* and other news outlets are reporting. Fire officials said it appeared the car crashed as it was pulling in or out of the garage behind a rowhouse in the Capitol Hill neighborhood of Washington, D.C., at about 5 a.m. Neighbors dialed 911 after spotting the fire. The body was discovered after fire crews doused the blaze. The fire also charred part of the garage. Nobody in the house was injured, fire officials said. Ashley Turton worked as a lobbyist for the utility giant Progress Energy, according to *Politico*. She was a former staffer

for U.S. Rep. Rosa DeLauro, D-Conn. <u>The Rahm Emanuel Connection to the Deceased Ashley Turton</u>, -- <u>The ATF investigates</u> - <u>Ashley Turton</u> <u>Crashed Under the Influence</u>

- David Werner, Former Member of the Capitol Steps
- ACLU figure **Larry Frankel** found dead in Washington creek
- Josh Burdette, Washington DC's, 9:30 Club manager
- **Kam Kuwata**, Washington, DC. **Kam Kuwata** was <u>found dead</u> inside his Venice home after friend concerned that they had not heard from him for a few days alerted police. Political consultant in California. Democratic insider. Possibly the Obama consultant referred to in the *Ulsterman Report*: Alledgedly viewed <u>bizarre drug induced behavior</u> from Obama during the the 2008 campaign.: <u>"The Troubling Timeline"</u>.... The Death of a Political Operative <u>The Troubling Timeline... (UPDATED)</u>
- Michael Hastings- Reporter. Michael Hastings: Rolling Stone Journalist, Author Believed to be Dead in Hollywood Crash... known for his interview of Gen. Stanley McCrystal: Michael Hastings death: Coroner still hasn't ID'd badly burned victim: Picture of the burned out car; autopsy results will take weeks; Video report .. was covering a story about the defense dept. and Hollyood... nervous wreck; Michael Hastings, journalist who helped bring down US general, dies at 33; WikiLeaks Claims Michael Hastings Told Them FBI Was Investigating Him Hours Before He Died; Hastings' death in fiery car crash is just the latest in a growing list of dead investigative journos; Michael Hastings' Chilling Final Story....->"Why Democrats Love to Spy on Americans"; Michael Hastings researching Jill Kelley case before death; Hastings "Boston Brakes" Killing a Warning?; FBI says journalist Michael Hastings was not under investigation; Michael Hastings "CAUGHT ON TAPE" Running Red-Light Seconds Before Crash; Journalist Michael Hastings Dies in Fiery Crash / Hollywood RAW

FOOTAGE; Hastings Sent Colleagues Email Hours Before Crash; Was Michael Hastings' Car Hacked? Richard Clarke Says It's Possible; Journalist Michael Hastings' Body Cremated by Authorities Against Family's Wishes (Video); Hackers Reveal Nasty New Car Attacks--With Me Behind The Wheel (Video); MICHAEL HASTINGS CRASH CAUGHT ON SURVEILLANCE CAMERA; Bush advisor: Hastings <u>crash 'consistent with a car cyberattack'</u>; <u>Group sues FBI for records after</u> Michael Hastings' mysterious death; Report: Michael Hastings Was <u>Investigating CIA Director John Brennan</u>; <u>CIA Director Brennan</u> Confirmed as Reporter Michael Hastings Next Target; Coroner Classifies Michael Hastings' Death As Accidental; Coronor: Drugs in Hastings' system. Was Bipolar; Rolling Stone journalist feared prior to crash his car was tampered with: Report; Mystery grows: Journalist died prepping Obama exposé Major probe tied to agent suspected of sanitizing president's passport records; Who Killed Michael Hastings?; Why Was the FBI <u>Investigating Michael Hastings' Reporting on Bowe Bergdahl?</u> - see Nachumlist file "Bad Bergdahl Bargain"; Hastings' article in 'Rolling Stone on Bergdail: America's Last Prisoner of War (June 2012); Michael Hastings: CIA Director John Brennan Appears On Fox News Sunday – And Missing Historical Puzzle Pieces Simultaneously Fall Into Place....

- Jody Sherman

- Aaron Swartz – Silicon Valley insider running investigation research.

Aaron Swartz: 26-year-old genius, computer prodigy, co-creator of RSS and Reddit, commits suicide after Obama DOJ harassment; 'kill list' critic; Attorney for Aaron Swartz: Prosecutors' Arguments Were "Disingenuous and Contrived"; Aaron Swartz dead; was this brilliant internet revolutionary 'taken out?'(disclose tv) The cause of death is currently unconfirmed.: The father of information activist Aaron Swartz blames US prosecutors for his son's death: Aaron Was Killed By The Gov't; Aaron Swartz' suicide raises questions for Eric Holder and the Justice Dept.; Issa,

<u>Cummings press Holder for answers about Aaron Swartz trial</u>; <u>Aaron Swartz files reveal how FBI tracked internet activist</u>; Daryl Issa (on Twitter): Very concerning allegations about DOJ's handling of Aaron Swartz case on <u>pg. 67-68 of MIT Report</u>; <u>Documents show Secret Service kept tab of Swartz</u>; <u>First 100 Pages of Aaron Swartz's Secret Service File Released. This hacker stated that he had come across evidence of this corruption Cartel on University servers.</u>

- **Ilya Zhitomirskiy,** <u>22-year old a co-founder of the start-up social network</u> <u>Diaspora, which has been described as the "anti-Facebook"</u> for its emphasis on personal privacy and decentralized data collection. Friends and associates of Mr. Zhitomirskiy said there were indications of *suicide*.
- **Jeff Joe Black:** Found dead on a hiking trail from "<u>blunt force trauma to the head</u>": Chicago activist who <u>claimed that Emmanuel was put into place in Chicago to oversee a coming false flag event.</u>
- **Robin Copeland,** 46, 11/4/2011: former Energy Department official who took part in several significant disarmament programs, <u>died suddenly</u>
- **Dominic Di-Natale;** Veteran Fox News correspondant in the middle east, *committed suicide*; covered the Arab Spring, Egypt, fall of Libya and *Benghazi* Fox News journalist Dominic Di-Natale dead at 43; I debated whether to repost this (I taped this in February 2013)and decided that I would like you to know my good friend and colleague Dominic Di-Natale ...this is tough for many of us at Fox News (Greta Van Sustern Interview); Mysterious Death of Obama Critic and Reporter on Bin Laden's Death and Ferguson Labeled Suicide
- **Tyler Drumheller**; <u>CIA Figure in Hillary Clinton Email Scandal Dies at</u> 63; <u>Tyler Drumheller</u>, <u>CIA officer who exposed U.S. reliance on discredited Iraq source 'Curveball,' dies at 63</u>

- **Bill Gwatney,** a close friend of Bill and Hillary Clinton and a Clinton super delegate at an upcoming convention in Denver and <u>was fatally shot in 2008</u>. Shooter had a <u>post-it note with a mystery phone number</u>. <u>Did Obama Assassinate Clinton delegates? Bill Gwatney and Stephanie Tubbs Jones?</u> Video: <u>Bill Gwatney Murder Linked to Obama</u>
- Lieutenant Quarles Harris Jr.- A key witness in a federal probe into passport information stolen from the State Department was fatally shot in front of a District church. Obama's Passport Breach: Unanswered Questions, and an Unsolved Murder: Harris worked for a security firm run by John Brennan, later to be a terrorism advisor to Obama. Listed as a detail in Youtube video "Shocking Secrets and Verifiable Facts about Barack Obama the MSM Refuses to Report" (at approx. 22 minutes in the video); Was an employee of John Brennan when murdered. John Brennan confirmed to head CIA.
- **Barnaby Jack:** <u>Hacker found dead days before he was to demonstrate</u> <u>how to hack a pacemaker</u>. Claimed to have hacked White House.
- **Stephanie Tubbs Jones**: <u>found brain dead</u> in 2008. Democratic Rep. Stephanie Tubbs Jones of Cleveland, a super delegate and one of Hillary Clinton's most prominent black supporters, was found in her car unconscious Also: <u>Did Obama Assassinate Clinton Delegates?</u> Additional: <u>Hollywood Producer Bettina Viviano: Bill Clinton Directly Told Me Barack Obama Not EligibleCaucus death threats (audio)</u>... also reported by Jerome Corsi at WND: <u>Hillary supporter's untold Obama horror stories</u> Allegations of intimidation, manipulation, sudden death
- **David Koschman**, Mudered in a Chicago Rush Street brawl by Richard J. "R.J." Vanecko, a nephew of Mayor Daley and White House Chief of Staff Bill Daley- <u>Homicide case involving Daley nephew closed without charges</u>, <u>Witness to Killing Involving Daley Nephew: Deceased Didn't Start It</u>

- **Robert McKeon**: founder of private-equity firm Veritas Capital, <u>dies</u>

 <u>Sept. 10, 2012 of suicide</u>; General Dynamics bought company in August 2011 to <u>expand influence into Obamacare IT</u>
- **Alex Okrent**: -Apparently found dead at Obama's campaign headquarters in Chicago. Witnesses say he collapsed, found dead after. Okrent had long been a staffer back the Obama 2004 U.S. senate campaign, on staff for eight years. Parents immediately say the cause of death was "heart attack", but no autopsy was yet performed. Medical examiner said the cause of death was "inconclusive". Internet recornds have been scrubbed. Twitter account timeline also makes no mention of his work for Obama: Okrent Twitter file (on Twitter). - Speculation as to whether he was a witness to an Obama gay connection: Who Is Dead Obama Staffer Alex Okrent? Youtube video: Who is Dead Obama Staffer Alex Okrent? Part 1-Part 2; Inconclusive for Obama Campaign Worker Who Collapsed at Chicago Campaign HQ; Gay opinion piece...-Alex Okrent: Equality is a Moral Equivalent; What Do Colorado Shooter James Holmes And Obama Staffer Alex Okrent Have In Common?....no digital footprint on the internet; Was Obama Staffer Alex Okrent Murdered Because he was Going to Expose Obama's Anti-Israel Ties?
- Seth Rich, Supposed leaker of Podesta and Clinton emails. <u>Seth Conrad Rich</u>: <u>DNC Staffer</u>; <u>Democratic National Committee staffer killed in Washington</u>, <u>D.C. shooting</u>; <u>WIkileaks Offers \$20K Reward for Information on Murder of DNC Staffer Seth Rich</u>; <u>Julian Assange on Seth Rich</u>
- Rafael Prieto: Secret service apparent *suicide* under investigation: D.C., police are investigating the apparent suicide of a U.S. Secret Service supervisory agent assigned to President Obama's security detail. -Was under investigation for going to prostitutes; Secret Service agent kills self

<u>amid affair probe</u>....Prieto's apparent <u>cause of death was carbon monoxide</u> <u>poisoning</u>

- **Keith Ratliff;** ..was well known for a series of videos he produced on Youtube, known as "*FPSRussia*," in which various high-powered firearms were demonstrated. Found with a single shot in the head <u>Two gun makers killed in two days, and no answers (Photos)</u>; Partner <u>YouTube video-maker FPSRussia Home Raided by ATF</u>
- Justice Antonin Scalia; Supreme Court Justice Scalia dies; Obama "Thrilled" Over Justice Scalia's Death...; Ranch Owner Recalls Finding Justice Antonin Scalia's Body; Cibolo Creek Ranch owner recalls Scalia's <u>last hours in Texas</u>-..We discovered the judge in bed, a pillow over his head. His bed clothes were unwrinkled," said Poindexter.; The death of Antonin Scalia: Chaos, confusion and conflicting reports; Presidio County Judge Cinderela Guevara, a Democrat, acknowledged that she pronounced Scalia dead by phone, without seeing his body.; Justice Scalia Dies At Ranch Resort Owned By Democrat Party Donor & Obama Award Winner; Scalia's Death Spares Unions From Losing Political Power; Scalia's Death Spares Unions From Losing Political Power; Antonin Scalia Conspiracy Theories: Top 5 Questions About His Death; 'Rest in paradise, Pop-Pop': Scalia's grandson leads family tributes as doctor reveals he had high blood pressure, heart problems and was too weak for surgery; Justice Scalia Was Found Dead With A Pillow Over His Head, And His Body Was Just Cremated, Destroying Any Chance Of An Autopsy; Obama-Poindexter pics fuel Scalia suspicions 'Conspiracy? That will be for you the readers to decide'; (Michael Savage) WAS SCALIA MURDERED?; Was Scalia murdered? Forget "conspiracy theory." This is real.; Detectives question lack of autopsy in Scalia death; Obama skipping Scalia funeral to golf? 'The president will pay his respects at the Supreme Court on Friday'; Scalia's son calls the conspiracy theories about his dad's death a 'hurtful distraction'; US Justice Scalia Had Secret Texas Meeting With Obama

Hours Before His Death; Report: Sheriff was told he had no authority in Scalia death; Justice Scalia spent his last hours with members of this secretive society of elite hunters; Timeline of Events Surrounding Scalia's Death; Chief justice rejects plea to block air pollution rule (rumor why Justice Scalia was removed); Justice Antonin Scalia: 3 DAYS b4 Scalia died this Podesta email was sent, using the term "wetworks" - exclusively used in Military meaning "assassination"; Wikileaks exposes the Assassination of Scalia and it could bring down the Clintons and the Democratic Party

- **SEAL Team 6:** Helicoptor shot down by terrorists. Possibly given location by infiltrators. Obama rules of engagement possibly lead to deaths. Father of fallen SEAL begs for military officer to tell the truth about "criminal" rules of engagement; The deaths of Seal Team Six ...who never would fly an entire company in one helicopter alone. UNBELIEVABLE: 'More Than 20 Navy SEALS From The Unit That Killed Osama Bin Laden' Die In Helicopter Crash; 31 US troops, mostly elite Navy SEALs, killed in Afghanistan 7 Afghan commandos also die in attack; SEALs were from same unit but not same team that killed Osama bin Laden; Navy SEAL Team 6 Families To Reveal Government's Culpability In Death Of Their Sons; OUTRAGE! Obama Administration Allowed Radical Cleric to Curse US Navy SEAL Heroes at Funeral Services (Video); TrentoVision 5.9.13 - Navy SEAL Extortion 17 EXPOSED - Obama Failures; SEAL Team Six Parents Demand Obama Answer For Funeral Desecration; UNANSWERED QUESTIONS PLAGUE SEAL TEAM 6 LOSSES Lawsuit claims Navy used for White House effort to 'coddle Islamist <u>fundamentalists'</u>; <u>Congress to probe lethal SEAL crash</u>; <u>The unexplained</u> ambush of Navy SEAL Team Six; A Scandal Bigger Than Benghazi?; SEAL Team 6 families' suspicions of gov't grow 'I believe someone on their side definitely made a deal with somebody on our side'; SEAL's Parents: Obama's Rules Of Engagement Killing Our Troops; Did SEAL Team 6 die in Afghanistan to give Obama good publicity? [VIDEO]; Michael Savage:

- SEAL Team Six was set up, murdered in Afghanistan; Senator: SEAL
 Team 6 At Risk After OPM Hack; Obama stonewalls probe into deadly
 SEAL Team 6 helicopter crash, watchdog says Brett D. Shadle: SEAL,
 Special Warfare Operator Chief; Member of SEAL Team 6 killed, another
 SEAL injured in parachute accident
- Holiyah Soetoro Sobah, aka Lia Soetoro, Obama's adopted sister: died under mysterious, sudden, and unusual circumstances just as she was getting ready to be reunited with her childhood companion and adopted brother. She spoke of many specific incidences in the household, where she grew up with "Barry" in Indonesia. She saved many items that Barry used during childhood. She was looking forward to seeing him, because she'd seen him on TV and was told that was "Barry", her little brother; however, Lia had reservations about it and so was anticipating seeing the scars he had from falling out of the mango tree and the limp she said he walked with. That was not to be because she up and died. Read about it here and watch video of here........PDF document from a web site of the Consulate General of the Republic of Indonesia appears to confirm a relationship between Lia and Barack Hussein Obama. Update On The Sudden Death Of Obama's Sister Lia Soetoro: Information From The Consulate General Of The Republic Of Indonesia.
- Ambassador Chris Stevens: (Also see the Nachumlist: "Benghazi-Gate" file) Killed by a mob in Libya. The Obama administration ignored warnings two days prior to the attacks. Hillary Clinton made the decision not to post Marines. New now comes out that Stevens was gay: meaning that Obama sent a publicly gay man to be an ambassador in a Muslim country. Obama skipped intel meetings for days leading up to the attacks despite credible information of the attacks. Video: Libyan democratic party spokesman: amb christopher stevens was a muslim (Statement that Ambassador Chris Stevens was a Muslim is made between 1:00 & 1:20); Col. David Hunt: "State Department just allowed our guys to get killed":

Glenn Beck video: Stevens was a CIA operative and weapons dealer-Glenn Beck "the Blaze TV" 9-17-12 US arms terrorists in Middle East?; Report: Terrorist Behind Ambassador Murder 'Ally of Sorts' to Obama Admin; Report: Murdered Ambassador Knew He Was On Al Qaeda Hit <u>List</u>; <u>Video of Stevens Murder</u>: What Really Happened- Video which some news outlets claimed had showed Libyans trying to save Ambassador Stevens turns out to show the opposite.; <u>Clinton: 'No Info' Amb. Stevens</u> Was on al Qaeda 'Hit List'; Evidence mounts that al-Qaida group killed US ambassador to Libya; Obama Politicizes The Sacrifices Of The SEALs -Again; Did Hillary Clinton send a gay ambassador to Libya as intentional provocation?; CNN obtains journal of slain ambassador, reportedly goes against his family's wishes; Anderson Cooper admits that CNN found slain American ambassador's journal inside U.S. consulate in Libya and 'secretly' used it in reporting; Obama Went to Bed While Consulate was <u>Under Siege</u>; <u>CNN Hid Knowledge of Libya Ambassador Diary For Days</u>; Report: State Dept Left Consulate Unsecured Days After Ambassador Murder; Prior attacks on the embassy... Flashback: Bomb targets U.S. mission in Libya's Benghazi; US Consulate in Libya Bombed Twice in Run-Up to 9/11 Attack, Ambassador Known Target (+video); Obama to UN: It's Not My Fault Stevens is Dead; Obama Administration Knew Libya Attack Was Terrorism Within 24 Hours; Obama Administration Deleted State Dept. Memo From Internet After Discovering Al-Qaeda Was Behind Benghazi Attack; Christopher Stevens, U.S. ambassador to Libya, dead body. No bruises on face.; Despite looting of the embassy and the loss of sensitive documents, CNN finds Stevens' diary.; Benghazi: The <u>Unanswered Question</u>- what lapses on the part of the Obama/Clinton State Department made his murder sickeningly easy?; <u>In Libya, Security Was</u> Lax Before Attack That Killed U.S. Ambassador, Officials Say; Did the White House order a cover-up over the murder of Libya's US Ambassador? ; Report: Obama Admin Rejected Military Intervention in Benghazi During Attack; Benghazigate: Obama Chose Not to Save Ambassador Stevens' Life; Was Ambassador Stevens' death a hit?; Mother of Slain State Dept.

Official Tired of Being Lied To and Stonewalled by Obama Administration ; Benghazi Attack Was Botched Kidnapping To Trade Blind Sheik... and arranged by Obama?; Obama Arranged Benghazi Trip That Resulted In Murder Of US AMB Chris Stevens; ... Stevens in possession of death certificate of Osama Bin Laden?, - OBL died in 2001?; CIA operators were denied request for help during Benghazi attack, sources say:Denied 3 Times; John McCain: Obama Administration has Classified Benghazi Surveillance Tapes Top Secret; Obama avoids question on whether Americans in Libya were denied requests for help; Why Did CIA Director Petraeus Suddenly Resign ... And Why Was the U.S. Ambassador to Libya Murdered?: (Ann Barnhardt) Proof Benghazi was Murder of Stevens: "Hillary (Clinton) began pushing the fake "protests against a video blaspheming the prophet" BEFORE WOODS AND DOHERTY WERE KILLED. Per the story below, the Associated Press first published a story on Hillary's official statement on Benghazi at 10:58pm Eastern, which means that the State Department must have released it BEFORE 10:58 pm EDT. Which means that is was actually written and composed hours before that. State Department press releases in the Secretary of State's name aren't written and released without all kinds of "approvals" and process. And this statement is written in nuanced prose, referencing "religious tolerance" and all kinds of bullshit. It isn't a flash bulletin. It was thought out, long and hard. Doherty and Woods were killed by mortar fire between 11:14 and 11:26 pm EDT. *Here is the citation link.*"; Lindsey Graham: Hillary <u>Clinton 'got away with murder'</u>; <u>The secret war behind Benghazi A stealth</u> campaign of assassinations, run by CIA nominee John Brennan, resulted in the death of the US ambassador, a new book claims...- Claim that secret war ran behind the back of Gen. Patreus; Video: The John Brennan puzzle is slowly being pieced together: Stevens recruited by Hillary Clinton to run guns to Syria from Libya; Ambassador Chris Stevens didn't have to die in Benghazi – The real story of what led to his death on 9/11: Book Benghazi: The Definitive Report; More evidence of slain U.S. ambassador's secret activities; Is Muslim Brotherhood working together with Amb. Chris

- Stevens' assassin?; 15 Benghazi Eyewitnesses "Unable" to Testify-: Because they're dead *RELATED*: Colonel Ibrahim al-Senussi Akila- was shot to death in his car, in downtown Benghazi.; Ali Ani al Harzi was killed in a U.S. airstrike in Mosul; Why Was a Key Benghazi Suspect Free?
- Sarah Kershaw, Former Times Reporter, Dies at 49; Former NYC journalist Sarah Kershaw found dead in Dominican Republic, told friends she planned to end her life; Sharing Their Demons on the Web; NY Times Reporter Murdered in Dominican Republic Spoke about Psychotronic Warfare and MK-ULTRA; NY Times Reporter Found Dead After Exposing MKUltra; Occipital Neuralgia
- **Mikhail Lesin**, a close ally of The Kremlin and the man credited with "inspiring" the creation of Russia Today, was found dead on an "upper floor" in the hote ; <u>Putin's Multi-Millionaire Media Mogul Dies Of Mysterious "Heart Attack" In Luxury</u>
- Gareth Williams: Clinton secrets hacked by spy in bag- THE MI6 spy found dead in a holdall had illegally hacked into secret data on Bill Clinton; MI6 spy found in holdall 'hacked into secret data about Bill Clinton'; Spy found dead in a bag 'had infuriated his MI6 bosses by illegally hacking into secret US data on Bill Clinton' (Also see the Hillary Clinton Dead Pool)
- **Stephen Ivens** FBI special agent: <u>Body Found</u>. Worked in <u>counter</u> terrorism. <u>Is the FBI Investigating Obama?</u> Video: <u>What Really Happened</u> <u>To FBI Special Agent Stephen Ivens?</u>; FBI <u>Agent Fleeing Massive</u> <u>Manhunt Warns "They're All Insane"</u>: Speculation of a 'False Flag' operation such as <u>Operation Northwoods</u>. Shortly before his death: <u>Donald Sachtleben</u>, <u>former FBI agent</u>, <u>arrested on child pornography charges</u>.

Note: <u>Two Hikers</u> happened to find Ivens' body, but over 100 FBI agents could not.

- **Bob Simon**, CBS Correspondant; '60 Minutes' correspondent Bob Simon dies in car accident; : Bob Simon's final 60 Minutes report airs: Ebola treatment story was finished on the day he died in tragic crash and was produced by his beloved daughter Tanya. Helped 60 Minutes create the CLEANTECH CRASH segment and was working on follow-up segment idea. When his car crashed, someone leaned into the car a sprayed something at him.
- **Don Pyle**, wife, 4 realatives: missing after home fire. Fire guts Annapolis mansion; cybersecurity exec Don Pyle, wife, 4 relatives feared inside; Technology tycoon, wife and their four grandchildren confirmed dead in 'suspicious' fire at \$9million Annapolis waterfront mansion as police probe ruins for the hallmarks of arson: Donald Pyle is chief operating officer of ScienceLogic, a Reston-based cybersecurity company that monitors networks for private and government clients, including the Pentagon. The company last year announced a partnership with L-3 Data Tactics of McLean to bring "big data" monitoring to the U.S. intelligence community and federal government.
- <u>Alex Lagowitz</u>, <u>Banker plunges to his death after eating magic</u> mushrooms. Was involved in money management with the suspects.
- Michael Tabacchi, wife Denise Iran Pars Tabacchi: Baby son found abandoned in house as newly-married couple are found stabbed to death in murder-suicide; Was an "Associate for JP Morgan Global Custody"; Another JPMorgan Banker Dies After Murder-Suicide: Chokes Wife, Stabs Himself To Death. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- (same event that took the life of Eric Vandercar) Joseph Nadol, Eric Vandercar, Aditya Tomar, Walter Liedtke, Robert Dirks; Six People Died in a Fiery NY Train Crash Packed with 400 People... 3 Were Top

<u>Investment Bankers. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>

- Eric Vandercar, Dies in Rail Crash, 53, a married father-of-two, was named as the first of the train passengers who died; 'She was not careless': Friends defend mother of three whose SUV got stuck on tracks and caused NY train crash that killed five, as witnesses describe waiting for her to reverse before tragedy struck; Eric Vandercar, Morgan Stanley Veteran, Dies in Crash. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Chris Van Eeghen; "Cheerful" Dutch Financier Becomes 4th ABN Amro Banker Suicide. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Pierre Wauthier: Senior boss at insurance giant Zurich is found dead in his apartment; Suicide Banker's Widow Blasts Alleged "Cover-Up", Asks "Unbecoming Questions". Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Valery Morozov ;: Banker dies after becoming impaled on railings in 60ft fall from central London home ; Was death plunge tycoon murdered by Russian gangsters who stitched him up for his fortune? Dissident claims mafia helped Scot Young hide £400m from his divorced wife then refused to give it back. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- **Geert Tack,** a private banker for ING who managed portfolios for wealthy individuals, "Riddles" Surround 36th Dead Banker Of The Year.

 Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".

- **Shawn D. Miller**, 42, Citigroup environmental policy expert, <u>Banker found dead with throat slit in apparent suicide: cops. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- Calogero Gambino, Another Deutsche Bank executive commits suicide; Another Deutsche Banker And Former SEC Enforcement Attorney

 Commits Suicide. Was involved in money management with the suspects.

 May have "known too much".
- Thierry Leyne, a French-Israeli banker and partner of Dominique Strauss-Kahn, Banker Suicides Return: DSK's Hedge Fund Partner Jumps From 23rd Floor Apartment. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- **Nicholas Valtz,** <u>Goldman Sachs Managing Director Nicholas Valtz Found Dead</u>. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Julian Knott, <u>JPMorgan Executive "Blasts Wife, Kills Self" With Shotgun. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- Andrew Jarzyk, <u>Body of missing New Jersey jogger</u>, <u>banker found in Hudson River</u>: <u>family</u>. <u>Was involved in money management with the suspects</u>. <u>May have "known too much"</u>.
- **An employee of the Bred-Banque Populaire**, 52-year-old female banker at France's Bred-Banque-Populaire, <u>52 Year-Old French Banker Jumps To Her Death In Paris (After Questioning Her Superiors). Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- Li Jianhua, director of China's Banking Regulatory Commission; Banker Death 'Epidemic' Spreads To China. Was involved in money

management with the suspects. May have "known too much".

- **Paribas Fortis,** BNP Banker, His Wife And Nephew Murdered In Belgium. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- **Juergen Frick,** CEO of local financial institution Bank Frick & Co. AG, CEO Of Liechtenstein Bank Frick Murdered. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Jan Peter Schmittmann, his wife and a daughter: <u>ABN Amro Ex-CEO</u>
 <u>Found Dead</u>; <u>Ex-ABN Amro CEO Killed Family Before Hanging Himself.</u>
 <u>Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- **Huibert Gerard Boumeester;** former chief financial officer of Dutch bank ABN Amro found dead with shotgun wounds near his home in Surrey, <u>ABN Amro Ex-CEO Found Dead. Was involved in money management</u> with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- **Kenneth Bellando**, <u>28-Year Old Former JPMorgan Banker Jumps To His Death, Latest In Series Of Recent Suicides. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- Joseph A. Giampapa, <u>Another JP Morgan Banker Dead</u>; <u>JP Morgan bankruptcy lawyer killed in hit & run</u>; <u>Cyclist</u>, <u>56</u>, <u>struck by minivan in Piqua. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- **Edmund (Eddie) Reilly**, 47, a trader at Midtown's Vertical Group: Trader kills self in finance world's latest suicide. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".

- Does Obama murder people?...Interview with Dr. Jim Garrow details support and threats he's received: "Obama does kill people" (audio); Blogger overhears intel officials saying NSA leaker should be 'disappeared' (See Obama and Your Privacy): Code name 'Verax': Snowden, in exchanges with Post reporter, made clear he knew risks- The U.S. intelligence community, he wrote, "will most certainly kill you if they think you are the single point of failure that could stop this disclosure and make them the sole owner of this information."
- Jason Alan Salais, <u>Another Sudden Death of JPMorgan Worker: 34-Year Old Jason Alan Salais, Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- **Autumn Radtke, CEO of Bitcoin,** <u>Bitcoin Claims Its First "Real" Victim</u>; <u>American Bitcoin exchange CEO found dead in her Singapore home after suspected suicide at age 28. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- James Steward Jr., Former National Bank of Commerce CEO, <u>Another "Successful Banker" Found Dead. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".</u>
- Li; Second JPMorgan Banker Jumps To His Death: Said To Be 33 Year Old Hong Kong FX Trader. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Ryan Henry Crane; Another JPMorgan Banker Dies, 37 Year Old Executive Director Of Program Trading; Crane was an Executive Director in JPM's Global Program Trading desk; JP Morgan Vice President's Death in London Shines Light on Banks close Ties with CIA; JP Morgan Executive Becomes 5th Banker to Die in Last 2 Weeks. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".

- Richard Talley, founder and CEO of American Title, was found dead in his home from self-inflicted wounds from a nail-gun.; 4th Financial Services Executive Found Dead; "From Self-Inflicted Nail-Gun Wounds"; Under investigation, American Title CEO dead in grisly suicide; "Nail Gun Suicide" Banker's Firm Probed Over Missing Millions. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Mike Dueker: Russell Investments' Chief Economist (and former Fed economist); Third Banker, Former Fed Member, "Found Dead" Inside A Week; Another American banker commits suicide as New Mexico family demand answers over workload of banking executive who jumped to his death in London; Subud cult and a World Bank? "A Bank for Mankind"; Subud, Obama and Laurel Canyon rock hits a connection? (also possible CIA links with Rubin, Geitner) Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Gabriel Magee, JP Morgan Banker & William "Bill" Broeksmit,
 Duetch Bank Senior Manager: (under working theories); Two London
 Bankers commit suicide on the same day; Suicides come on the same day
 as Obama's State of the Union address where he proposes government
 guaranteed retirement accounts offered through the US Treasury; State of
 the Union 2014: Obama touts 'MyRA' retirement savings proposal;
 Deutsche Bank-er Explains Why He Committed Suicide. Was involved in
 money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- **Tim Dickenson,** a U.K.-based communications director at Swiss Re AG, also died last month, although the circumstances surrounding his death are still unknown.; <u>London rocked by City suicides</u>. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".
- Other financial industry deaths/missing persons possibly related? <u>Exposing what lies beneath the bodies of dead bankers and what lies ahead</u> <u>for us</u> -->Missing Wall Stree Journal Journalist **David Bird**, and Car

Executive (suicide) **Karl Slym;** writer Doug Hagmann makes the case for "house cleaning" by connecting JP Morgan and Deutsche Bank, together with The White House, CIA and the NYPD to hide global criminal activity. Hagmann makes the assertion of a massive global banking conspiracy with transcends multuple administrations. Karl Slym was connected to Tata Motors and Deutsche Bank, while David Bird was reporting on market manipulation of commodity markets. Was involved in money management with the suspects. May have "known too much".

- The Krim Children: <u>CNBC Exec's Children Murdered, 1 Day After CNBC Reports \$43 Trillion Bankster Lawsuit</u>; Police: Nanny <u>stabbed herself upon mother's arrival</u>; Screen Shot of <u>original CNBC Article</u>: Another source for <u>article</u>: ...Targets of Spire Law Group; <u>Law Suit Documents</u>; Book; "<u>Bankster Chronicles</u>"
- **Gandy Baugh:** Attorney representing Mr. Lassater in a case concerning alleged financial misconduct. Died: January 8, 1994 Died in an alleged suicide by jumping out of a window of a multi-story building. Mr. Lassater was a close associate of Gov. Clinton, and was later indicted on drug related charges, among other things. Baugh's law partner was "suicided" one month later on February 9, 1994.
- Admiral Jeremy Boorda, Chief of Naval Operations, Died May 16th, 1996. Boorda supposedly went home for lunch and decided to shoot himself in the chest twice, using two guns, rather than be interviewed by Newsweek magazine that afternoon. Explanations for Boorda's suicide focused on a claim that he was embarrassed over two "Valor" pins he was not authorized to wear. Former CNO Admiral Elmo Zumwalt said on the May 17 Larry King Live show that Admiral Boorda was not only authorized to wear the "V" on his medals, but that had personally authorized him to do so when he was serving as Commander Naval Forces Vietnam. When it turned out that Boorda was entitled to those decorations, blame shifted to stresses over the

down sizing of the Navy, and even (Washington Times) the adverse affect that feminism was having on the Navy's morale. Boorda supposedly left two suicide notes, neither of which was released.

On Thursday, June 25, 1998, Navy Secretary John Dalton formally acknowledged that Boorda had been entitled to wear the decorations. So, like Brown, and like Foster, the proximate cause for the "suicide" turns out to be fraudulent.

- Ron Brown, Former Chairman, DNC; Commerce Secretary, Died: May 3, 1996, Ron Brown died along with 39 other people when the T-43 (a converted 737 used by the Air Force) carrying the group on a trip to Bosnia crashed while approaching the Dubrovnik airport. On the verge of being indicted and having stated publicly his willingness to make a deal with prosecutors, Ron Brown's death brought to an end his ability to testify. The very next day, Ron Brown's personal lawyer was murdered in a drive-by shooting. A few days later, the Air Traffic Controller who had been in charge during the aircraft crash was found dead and declared a suicide. On leaving Ron Brown's funeral, President Bill Clinton was seen laughing and joking ... until he saw the camera, then he went into his sad act!
- James Bunch, Influential Texan, Exact date of death unknown, Died from a gunshot "suicide", similar to Vince Foster. Was discovered to have a "little black book" containing the names of many influential persons in Texas and Arkansas who visited certain prostitutes. Claimed to know the dirt on four famous politicians.
- **Eric Butera**, Witness, Died: December 4, 1997, An informant who came forward offering information regarding the murder of White House intern Mary Mahoney. He was then sent into a known crack house to make an undercover buy for the police and was beaten to death. His mother was awarded \$100 million in compensation, but a Federal Judge later slashed it to just \$1 million.

- **Caetano Carani**, Witness to a shooting near the White House. Died: November 11, 1994, Suffered an unknown infection just before he was to testify. Death attributed to "apparent" food poisoning.
- Danny Casolaro, Journalist, Died: August 10, 1991. Casolaro had been working on a project he called "The Octopus." Casolaro had started his investigation over the Justice Department's theft of a software package called PROMIS from a company called Inslaw. PROMIS stood for "Prosecutors Management Information System" and it was a law enforcement database system that included a feature unique for the time. This was a module that could be programmed to automatically access other databases, in order to present to the user a single picture of financial transactions or suspects from multiple sources. This made it a powerful spying tool, and the US modified their version to include a back door, then made gifts of the software to other governments. All this was happening at the same time as the CIA's clandestine gun and drug running operation to supply the Nicaraguan Contras with untraceable weapons. A totally illegal operation (which violated the Boland Amendment and the Logan act) the US end of the smuggling pipeline was located in Mena, Arkansas under the protection of then-governor Bill Clinton. The arming of the Contras was funded by smuggling vast quantities of cocaine into the US (a violation of drug laws) and then laundered through various banks, land flips, and a state agency, the Arkansas Development Finance Authority, created by Webster Hubbell and signed into law by Bill Clinton.

The shoot down of one of the CIA planes by Nicaragua and the capture of CIA asset Eugene Hasenfus blew the cover off of the operation and it became known as the Iran-Contra affair. During the Congressional hearings into the scandal, attention was focused on the gun-running, and all mention of the CIA's cocaine flowing into the US was kept from the public eye by the Committee chairman, Hawaii's Senator Daniel Inouye (a fixture in Hawaii going back to the CIA's smuggling of heroin from Vietnam back to

- the US). Casolaro apparently stumbled over the existence of a vast network of government operatives and politicians all linked together by the vast wealth acquired from the selling of CIA cocaine in the US and was working on a book exposing the government-sanctioned drug running when he was found in a bathtub in a hotel room, his wrists both deeply slashed in a manner that the pathologist declared did not appear to have been done by Danny himself. In particular, the deep cuts severed the tendons of the fingers, which would have made it impossible for Danny to slash his other wrist with the now useless hand. Despite this, the official verdict was suicide, although none of Danny's friends and families believed that, especially those who had been direct witnesses to the many death threats he had received. When found, the large accordion file of the notes for his new book had disappeared from his hotel room.
- **Berta Caceres**, Human Rights Activist, Died: March 3, 2016, Killed while sleeping in her home in La Esperanza, Honduras. Berta Caceres had named Hillary Clinton as responsible for the Honduran coup which toppled democratically elected President Manuel Zelaya. Since the coup, Honduras has become one of the most violent places in the world. Growing awareness of Hillary's role in Honduras became a serious liability during Hillary's 2016 campaign.
- William Colby, Director of Central Intelligence (ret), Died: April 27(?), 1996, William Colby had been the DCI from 1973 to 1976 under Nixon and Ford. At age 76, Colby had found a new career and had just started writing for Strategic Investment at the time of his death. This had worried many insiders in the intelligence community who felt that Colby had already divulged too many of the CIA's secrets in the preceding years. Indeed, his dismissal by Ford because of his over-cooperation with Congressional investigations into CIA wrongdoing. It was Colby who had revealed to Congress the plans to kill Fidel Castro, the spying on American citizens (in direct violation of the CIA charter) and the conducting of biological tests by

the CIA on unsuspecting citizens. George Bush replaced him. According to the original CNN report, Colby was reported missing by neighbors who "recovered" his canoe, by one story from under the dock at Colby's house, by another report, 1/4 of a mile downstream from Colby's home. Colby was by all report a methodical, tidy man, yet police found his home unlocked, his computer on, and a partly eaten dinner on the table. The official story is that Colby just put down his fork and decided to drop everything and go canoeing. Colby at 76 was still a world-traveler and consultant to many corporations. He recently became an editor of an important financial newsletter, "Strategic Investment," which covered the Vince Foster "suicide" in detail. Its editors hired three renowned handwriting experts to investigate Foster's suicide note, which hadn't been found when his briefcase was first searched, but later materialized, torn into pieces, with no fingerprints on any of the pieces. Upon comparing this document with others of Foster's writings, these experts declared it was a forgery, and a not very good one at that. Colby had old enemies as well as new, with plenty of motives for his extermination. He was in charge of the infamous Operation Phoenix during the Vietnam War, in which more than 20,000 South Vietnamese citizens -- supposedly Vietcong sympathizers -- were rounded up, tortured and executed. In the 1970s he opened some of the secrets of the CIA to Congress: "Colby insisted on going public about the agency's role in tapping the telephones and opening the mail of Americans; plotting the assassination of Fidel Castro, and using human guinea pigs for mind-control experiments involving LSD," the Times reports. On Monday, May 6th, Colby's body was found just 20 yards from where his canoe had been recovered, in an area that had been thoroughly searched several times by helicopters and search teams. Most notable about the body was the absence of a life jacket, which according to his wife, Colby always wore on the water. As has since been proven to have happened in the JFK Jr. case false stories were being deliberately planted in the media, including one quoting Mrs. Colby herself as having been told by William Colby by phone that he was going canoeing. Mrs. Colby denied any such story. The week that he

died, Colby was scheduled to meet with the Disclosure Project.

- **Suzanne Coleman**, Had affair with Clinton when he was attorney general of Arkansas. Died: February 15, 1977. Died of "suicide" with gunshot wound to the back of her head. No autopsy allowed. Was 7 months pregnant at time of her death. She had told friends it was Bill Clinton's child. (See Danny Williams). She was 26 at the time of her death.
- **Gregory Collins,** Witness to the Train Deaths, Died: January 1989 Greg had information on the Ives/Henry deaths. He died from a gunshot blast to the face. Declared a suicide.
- **Keith Coney** (or Koney), Witness to the Train Deaths, Died: May 1988, Keith had information on the Ives/Henry deaths. Died in a motorcycle accident in July 1988 while being chased by a car. Ruled a traffic accident.
- **L.J. Davis**, Reporter investigating Clinton scandals. Attacked at his hotel room in Little Rock. His notes were stolen.
- **David Drye**, Died 8/1999. Pat Matrisciana, owner of "Jeremiah Films" (which produces such vides as The Clinton Chronicles), and David Drye planned a trip to Washington DC by Private plane. At the last second, pat had to cancel and David left without him, dying when the plane crashed.
- **Daniel A. Dutko**, C-chairman of Leadership 2000, Died: July 27, 1999, Daniel A. Dutko, 54, was the co-chairman of Leadership 2000, the Democratic National Committee's main fund-raising effort. He held many other high-level political positions, including vice chairman of finance for Clinton-Gore in 1995; finance chairman of the 53rd inaugural ball; and vice chairman of finance for the DNC in 1996 (when the Chinese money poured in). Attributed to a bicycle accident in which it's claimed he struck his head on the concrete twice.

- Klaus Eberwein, Haitian government official, Died: July 14, 2017, Just says before Eberwein was due to appear before the Haitian Senate Ethics and Anti-Corruption Commission where he was widely expected to testify that the Clinton Foundation misappropriated Haiti earthquake donations from international donors, he was found dead in a Miami hotyel of a gunshot to the head. Ruled a suicide. Eberwein, who had acknowledged his life was in danger, was a fierce critic of the Clinton Foundation's activities in the Caribbean island, where he served as director general of the government's economic development agency, Fonds d'assistance conomique et social, for three years.
- **Five Navy aviators**, Clinton bodyguards/escorts, (names not determined) Died: 3/26/93 all died in a crash of an E-2C Hawkeye in Italy. The crash occurred shortly after the plane was "waved off" from a landing attempt on the Carrier Roosevelt, due to a "foul deck". All five men had been Clinton's escorts during Clinton's visit to the Roosevelt 2 weeks prior. Three other men, who had flown Clinton to the Roosevelt for that visit also died later in a helicopter crash.
- **Hershell Friday**, Attorney and Clinton fund raiser., Died: March 1, 1994, Killed when his plane exploded. Cause unknown.
- Vincent Foster, Deputy White House Counsel, Died: July 20, 1993, Found dead in Ft. Marcy Park in Washington, DC, of a supposed suicide by gunshot. A suicide note was supposedly found a few days later, torn into several pieces, in his briefcase, after his office had been entered by White House staff and materials removed. The "suicide" note, (leaked despite official efforts to keep it from view) has since been revealed to be a forgery. The gun which he supposedly used to kill himself was reported to be still in his hand, but the person who first found the body reports that there was no gun at that time. Many irregularities surround the death and the

investigation of it. For one thing, neither Foster's fingerprints or blood were on the gun he supposedly inserted into his mouth and fired. There was no blood on Foster's hands. Foster was also from Hope, Ark., like Clinton, and also worked for the Rose Law firm. Foster had intimate knowledge of the Clintons' personal finances. Foster was involved in an investigation of their finances, and reportedly made a phone call to Hillary Clinton, in Los Angeles, just hours before his death. Foster had been called to testify to Congress about the records Hillary refused to turn over. Another possible motive for the murder relates to the Clinton Presidential Blind Trust, being prepared by Foster, but six months late. Testimony during the Whitewater hearings suggests the trust was fraudulent, with the Clintons retaining control over much of their finances, in order to profits from inside information. Recently, the signed report of M.E. Dr. Donald Haut was uncovered at the National Archives, proving that Foster had a previously unreported gunshot wound to his neck. Finally, an FBI memo surfaced dated the day after the date of the official autopsy, in which the pathologist informed the FBI that there was NO exit wound.

- Aldo Franscoia, Secret Service Agent

Cpt. Kevin N. Earnest, Aircraft Commander

Cpt. Kimberly Jo Wielhouwer, Pilot

2Lt. Benjamin T. Hall, Navigator

SSgt. Michael J. SmithJr., Loadmaster

Sr. Airman Rick L. Merritt, Flight Engineer

SSgt. Michael R. York, Loadmaster

Sr. Airman Billy R. Ogston, Crew Chief

Airman Thomas A. Stevens, Loadmaster.

Died: August 18, 1996, Killed when the C-130 carrying the Presidential Limos crashed near Jackson Hole, Wyoming. All nine people on board a White House support plane were killed late Saturday (10:48pm MDT), when it crashed into Sheep Mountain (also known as Sleeping Indian Mountain) near Jackson Hole Wyoming. The aircraft was en route from

Jackson Hole to John F. Kennedy International airport. The Air Force Lockheed Martin C-130 Hercules transport aircraft was carrying a presidential vehicle and many pieces of luggage, all related to the president's vacation (50th birthday celebration in the Grand Tetons). President Clinton said Sunday afternoon that he was told the pilot was attempting to return to the Jackson Hole airport when it crashed (CNN news report). The Air Force reported finding no evidence of an in-flight mechanical emergency after examining the flight data and flight voice recorders and could not find evidence that the pilot radioed mechanical trouble before crashing into the mountainside as reported by the White House. The victims included 8 crew members and one Secret Service agent. The aircraft and crew were stationed out of Dyess Air Force Base.

- Kathy Ferguson, Witness, Died: May 10, 1994, Kathy Ferguson supposedly committed "suicide" May 10,1994 when she shot herself in her living room. Kathy's ex husband was Danny Ferguson, who was the Arkansas trooper who said he escorted Paula Jones to Bill Clinton's hotel room. Kathy often told friends and co-workers about how Bill had gotten Danny to bring women to him and stand watch while they had sex. Danny Ferguson was a co-defendant along with Bill Clinton in Paula Corbin Jones's sexual harassment suit. Kathy Ferguson was a corroborating witness for Ms. Jones. Oddly, next to Kathy's body were her packed bags, as if she was expecting to be going somewhere.
- **Duane Garrett**, Radio Host and Al Gore fund raiser., Died: 7/26/95, A lawyer and a talk show host for KGO-AM in San Francisco, Duane was the campaign finance chairman for Diane Fienstein's run for the senate, and was a friend and fundraiser for Al Gore. According to Garrett's lawyer, Garrett was under investigation for defrauding investors in Garrett's failed sports memorabilia venture. There was talk of a deal to evade prosecution. On July 26th, Garrett canceled an afternoon meeting with his lawyer because he had to meet some people at the San Francisco airport. Three

hours later he was found floating in the bay under the Golden Gate Bridge.

- **Cpl Eric S. Fox**, Crewman for Marine One, the Presidential Helicopter., Died: March 22, 1999, Shot in the head, and declared a suicide.
- Carlos Ghigliotti, Thermal Imaging Expert, Died: April 28, 2000, Carlos Ghigliotti: 42, was found dead in his home just outside of Washington D.C. There was no sign of a break-in or struggle at the firm of Infrared Technology where the badly decomposed body of Ghigliotti was found. Ghigliotti had not been seen for several weeks. Ghigliotti, a thermal imaging analyst hired by the House Government Reform Committee to review tape of the siege at Waco, Texas, said he determined the FBI fired shots on April 19, 1993. The FBI has explained the light bursts on infrared footage as reflections of sun rays on shards of glass or other debris that littered the scene.
- Judi Gibbs, Penthouse model, Died: January 3, 1986, Judi Gibbs (along with her sister Sharon) appeared in the December 1979 issue of Penthouse, and later worked at a bordello in Fordyce, near Mena, Arkansas which also ran a blackmail operation with photos taken of the customers with their girls. According to the Gibbs family, Bill Clinton was a regular customer of Judi, and there were photos of him having sex with her that threatened his Presidential campaign! While cooperating with law enforcement in a drug investigation, Judi died when her house burned down. No cause for the fire was found. Judy had called the fire department to report the fire, but her body was found on the floor in front of a ground floor window, near a door that would have allowed her escape. In a sworn statement, Clinton bodyguard Barry Spivey related how he had been with the governor when the governor's plane had flown over Judi Gibb's house and Clinton had shown Judi's penthouse photos on the plane and pointed out the house.
- **Paula Grober**, Clinton's speech interpreter for the deaf., Died: December

9, 1992, Died in a one-car accident with no known witnesses. Her body was thrown 33 feet from the car, indicating a very high speed. A very attractive women, Paula traveled extensively with Clinton from 1978 until her death. Clinton, through a spokesman, called Grober's death "a great personal loss." He also said, "Hillary and I extend our sincere sympathy to Paula's family. I had the privilege of working with her over many years."

Staff Sgt. Brian Haney Marine Sgt. Tim Sabel Maj. William Barkley Capt. Scott Reynolds

Clinton bodyguards, Died: May 19, 1993, All four men died when their helicopter crashed in the woods near Quantico, Va. - Reporters were barred from the site, and the head of the fire department responding to the crash described it by saying, "Security was tight," with "lots of Marines with guns." The Marines seized a videotape made by a firefighter. All four men had escorted Clinton on his flight to the carrier Roosevelt shortly before their deaths.

- Stanley Heard, Chairman, National Chiropractic Health Care Advisory Committee, Steve Dickson, Counsel to Mr. Heard, Died: September 10, 1993, Both died in a plane crash outside Dulles airport, after their aircraft, rented after Heard's personal craft developed troubles, crashed while attempting an emergency landing after reporting a fire on board. Let's repeat that. They took off in a plane. It developed problems. They got it back to the airport. They rented a new plane. They took off in the new rented plane and IT developed a problem. On the way back to the airport it crashed. Heard, in addition to serving on Clinton's advisory council, also personally treated Clinton's mother, stepfather, and brother.
- **John Hillyer**, NBC and freelance cameraman, Died: 1996, Hillyer passed away in a Dentist's office from unknown causes, despite being very health-

conscious and in good physical condition. Declared a heart attack. Was working on an investigation into Mena and assisted with the "Circle of Power," and "Clinton Chronicles." Some time after his passing, his widow recalled her husband saying he felt he could be in danger.

- Stanley Huggins, Partner in Memphis law firm, Died: June 23, 1994, Investigating Madison Guaranty. Reported to have succumbed to viral pneumonia (See attack on Russel Welch). His 300-page report has never been released. Stanley had been at a Cotton Carnival Party on a Friday night. He was supposed to escort his wife all week during the 7 day event, but told her he couldn't as something important was going down. He has recently left the law firm in Little Rock where Hillary C worked and set up a small office in Memphis. On that Friday night I saw Stan and spoke to him briefly. He seemed extremely nervous & about to jump out of his skin. The word circulated throughout the party that he had been involved in some secretive issue that was under the microscope. Soon after that we were told by his wife that he had flown up to a NE University to give a speech on a Saturday. He checked into the provided dorm room, by the university employees that said he looked fine. When they called up to his room later in the day he didn't answer the phone, so they went to check on him and found him dead. The death was declared due to viral pneumonia. His wife has tried to get the hospital records, but they were sealed by Janet Reno under presidential orders of Clinton. Over that weekend his Memphis office was broken into and the only noticeable thing taken were his files. His 300 page report was never released.
- **Sandy Hume**, Journalist, Died: February 2, 1998, On Sunday, February 22nd, 1998, Sandy Hume, the 28-year-old son of journalist Britt Hume, was reportedly found dead in his Arlington, Virginia home. Aside from the statement that this was an "apparent" suicide, there remains in place a total media blackout on this story, possibly out of concern that the actual facts will not withstand public scrutiny. Indeed, it was reported in Associated

Press that the Arlington Police were not responding to any inquiries. Hume was a reporter for The Hill magazine, newspaper about Congress for Congress, and had broken a major story in 1997 regarding the friction between House Speaker Newt Gingrich and a faction led by Representative Paxon (who announced his resignation just 24 hours after Hume's death). In addition, Sandy Hume had just joined the staff at Fox TV News and was just three weeks into a job that represented the pinnacle of his young career. Oddly enough, aside from echoing the one Associated Press story, the Fox News website has ignored the death of its newest commentator. Sandy already had a reputation for getting the story that nobody else wanted to look at. It is worth noting that his death came hard on the heels of reports that "a reporter" was about to break a story confirming the White House's use of investigators to dig up dirt on critics. It has recently been confirmed that the man who performed the as-yet-unreleased autopsy is none other than Dr. James C. Beyer, who has a record of concealing homicides behind a ruling of suicide. Kenneth Starr's "suicidologist" Dr. Alan L. Berman has waded in again and as he did in the Foster death ruled it "100% certain that this is a suicide and can be nothing else".

- Kevin Ives & Don Henry, Witnesses, Died: August 23, 1987, Initial cause of death was claimed to be the result of passing out on a railroad track in Arkansas after smoking twenty marijuana cigarettes. This ruling was reported by the State medical examiner Fahmy Malak, and supported by Sheriff Jim Steed, whose "thorough" investigation of the crime scene left one of the boy's foot sitting in the open for two days! In April 1988, Kevin's body was exhumed, and another autopsy was performed, this one by Atlanta medical examiner Dr. Joseph Burton who discovered that Kevin died from a crushed skull prior to being placed on the tracks. Don Henry's body was exhumed and discovered to have been stabbed in the back prior to being placed on the tracks. Governor Bill Clinton excused Fahmy Malek's "errors" saying that Malek was "tired and stressed out." Reports indicate that Ives & Henry might have stumbled upon part of the Mena drug

operation, specifically a drop site in the area of Bauxite and Alexander, Arkansas. The police chief of Alexander, John Brown, acknowledged he obtained a taped confession from one of the murderers of the two boys, which was suppressed at the request of the FBI! Jean Duffey headed up Arkansas' 7th District drug task force in 1990. She was never allowed to conduct a thorough investigation of drug running in Mena or any possible connection to the train deaths. Her task force and a federal grand jury were shut down after they started examining corruption involving public officials. Dan Harmon was a local government official, the prosecuting attorney for Saline, Grant, and Hot Springs counties in 1979 and 1980 and then again from 1991 through 1996. He was convicted in June of 1997 on drug, racketeering, and extortion charges and has started serving eight years in prison. In January 1991, long before his drug offenses became public knowledge, Harmon convinced a judge to subpoena evidence obtained by Jean Duffey's task force -- evidence gathered against him and other public officials. Ms. Duffey refused to honor the subpoena, fearing for the lives of witnesses (many of whom did turn up dead) and fled the state when a warrant was issued for her arrest.

- **Gary Johnson**, Witness, Attacked: June 26th, 1992, Beaten near death and left for dead. Someone in the Clinton organization sent 3 goons to beat up and almost murder Gary Johnson, who was Gennifer Flowers' neighbor. Gary Johnson had a security camera installed at his condominium and by chance he had many tapes of Bill entering Gennifer's condominium while governor and married to Hillary). Gary's tapes were taken.
- **John Jones**, Julian Assange's lawyer, Died: April 18, 2016, John Jones, QC, was killed when struck by a commuter train on his way to work. The police immediately declared the death as non-suspicious. The Q.C. initially said it was not suicide. Great Britain has the highest per-capita presence of surveillance cameras of any nation in the world, yet no video has been forthcoming as to just how Jones wound up in front of that train. John Jones

was working to prevent the extradition of Julian Assange to the United States. Assange and WikiLeaks have produced some of the most damaging information about Hillary Clinton's scandals.

- John F. Kennedy Jr., Potential Candidate for Senator from New York., Died: July 16, 1999, Within days of an NBC Dateline story hinting at a possible run for the Senate seat currently assumed to be the property of Hillary Clinton, JFK Jr. and his wife and sister-in-law died when the Piper Saratoga II TC JFK Jr. was piloting crashed in to the ocean just short of Martha's Vineyard. The NEWSWEEK issue for the following Monday, which NBC Dateline had reported would announce JFK Jr's candidacy, was yanked from distributors and destroyed. Even before the wreckage of the plane had been found, the media was saturated with news stories declaring the weather to have been very hazy (the weather was VFR conditions, and 8 mile visibility, plus weather radar and witnesses on Martha's Vineyard all reported clear skies) making it impossible for JFK Jr. to know which way was up (he also had working instruments in the aircraft).

As was the case when TWA 800 was shot down, the United States Navy took control of the crash site, ordering an unprecedented 5 mile wide no-fly zone while the wreckage of the aircraft was recovered and taken to a military base.

Reporters Cindy Adams and Andrew Goldman have documented the planting of false information about JFK Jr. in the media in the days following his crash. The feeding of false information to the press proves there is a cover-up. The existence of a cover-up is why JFK Jr. gets an entry on the Dead Bodies List. According to some reports, Mrs. Kennedy was pregnant.

- **Jordan Kettleson,** Witness to the Train Deaths, Died: June 1990, Kettleson had information on the Ives & Henry deaths. He was found shot to death in the front seat of his pickup.

- Johnny Franklin Lawhon, Jr., Witness, Died: March 29, 1998, In the spring of 1997, a tornado ripped through some junked cars at Johnny's transmission and opened up the trunk of a car that proved to have a box of Whitewater records in it, including a copy of a \$27,000 cashiers check drawn on Madison and payable to Bill Clinton. Johnny Franklin Lawhon, Sr. realized what he was looking at and turned the box of documents over to the FBI. According to police, Lawhon Jr. (the son) and a friend hit a telephone pole at a high rate of speed after their car had become airborne and left the road. They had driven less than 1/4 of a mile at the time of the accident. This manner of death is similar to the single vehicle accidents that killed Paula Grober, and Neil Moody.
- **Shawn Lucas**, ATTORNEY, Died: August 2, 2016, On July 3, 2016, Shawn Lucas and filmmaker Ricardo Villaba served the DNC Services Corp. and Chairperson Debbie Wasserman Schultz at DNC's headquarters in Washington, D.C., in the fraud class action suit against the Democrat Party on behalf of Bernie Sanders supporters. This was before Wikileaks released documents proving the DNC was working against the Sanders campaign during the 2016 primary.
- Shawn was found dead by his girlfriend. He had been in perfect health and did not do drugs. The authorities are refusing to disclose the cause of death even after three weeks. Meanwhile, the DNC is trying to delay the lawsuit until after the November election by saying Lucas did not "properly" serve the papers ... with Lucas conveniently unable to testify on his own behalf. Claimed that most of these deaths were committed by the CIA because they had taken over the DNC via a CIA group called IN-Q-TEL
- Mary 'Caity' Mahoney, White House Intern, Died: July 6, 1997, An attractive 25-year-old woman, Mary was a former White House Intern for Bill Clinton working as the Assistant Manager at a Starbuck's Coffee shop in Georgetown. In the pre-trial publicity surrounding Paula Jones lawsuit Mike Isikoff had dropped hints that a "former White House staffer" with the

initial "M" was about to go public with her story of sexual harassment at 1600 Pennsylvania. Just days later, gunmen entered the Starbuck's while the crew was cleaning up after closing. Mary's two associates, Aaron Goodrich, 18 and Emory Evans, 25, were taken to a room and shot. Mary herself had five bullets in her, from at least two different guns, most likely with silencers. A total of ten shots were fired; none of them heard by neighbors in the densely populated Georgetown section. Mary was shot in the chest, her face, and in the back of the head. Someone wanted her very dead. Or to send a message. Even though more than \$4000 remained in the store, the police have categorized the triple murder as a robbery, even as they acknowledge the "execution style" killings. There was no sign of forced entry, which means that either Mary of one of the employees let the killers in (at least one hour after closing). That means that the killers included at least one person known to the victims. One report is that the Starbuck's was still locked when the bodies were found the next morning. Robbers don't bother locking doors. George Stephenopolis, Monica Lewinsky, and Chelsea Clinton were all regulars at the Starbuck's. Carl Cooper, the man charged with the Starbuck's murders on the basis of a confession has now recanted that confession, claiming that it was obtained under coercion (not unlike that of James Earl Ray). A affidavit filed by NOAA's Sonya Stewart, confirms that the Department of Commerce was selling trade mission seats in exchange for campaign donations, and illegally blocking FOIA requests. Named in the affidavit as the White House staffer directly connected to this obstruction was Doris Matsui. Doris's assigned intern during this period was Mary Mahoney.

- Lieutenant General David J. McCloud, Commander of Alaskan Command, 11th Air Force, and the Alaskan North American Aerospace Defense Command Region, headquartered at Elmendorf Air Force Base, Alaska. Died: July 26, 1998. On July 26, 1998, McCloud died when his YAK-54 aerobatic plane crashed, allegedly from sabotage. McCloud was one of several flag officers (including Admiral Boorda) who had assembled

evidence against President Bill Clinton, leading to his arrest.

- Christine M. Mirzayan, White House Intern, Died: August 1, 1998, On August 1, 1998, yet another young female government intern with the initial "M", Christine M. Mirzayan, was murdered, beaten to death with a heavy object near Georgetown University. Eventually, Mike Isikoff's "former White House staffer" finally surfaced and its NOT Mary Mahoney, or Christine M. Mirzayan, but Monica Lewinsky. If the killing of Mary Mahoney and Christine M. Mirzayan was to silence a "bimbo eruption", they got the wrong woman! (Just how many of the interns was Clinton getting oral sex from anyway??)
- **Florence Martin**, Accountant subcontracting to CIA, Died: October 30, 1994, Related to the Barry Seal case. Dead of three gunshot wounds to the head. At the time of her death she had the account numbers and PIN for a bank account in the Cayman's in the name of Barry Seal which held 1.4 million dollars. Immediately following her death, the money was moved to someplace in the Virgin Islands.
- **Gordon Matteson**, Clinton associate., Died: May 15, 1997. Shot in the head. Declared a suicide.
- James McDougal, Died: March 8 1998, Jim McDougal was serving his 3-year sentence for bank fraud at the Fort Worth Federal Medical Center in Texas, a facility operated by the federal Bureau of Prisons for inmates who need medical attention. Just prior to another round of testimony before Kenneth Starr's grand jury, and while the reporters who were covering that story were two hours away covering a standoff situation in Waco that just "went away", Jim McDougal suffered a heart attack while in solitary confinement. Left alone for too long, when Jim McDougal was taken out of solitary, instead of attempting to defibrillate his heart with equipment on hand at the facility, he was driven over to John Peter Smith hospital. Not the

closest hospital to the Fort Worth Federal Medical Center, John Peter Smith hospital is a welfare hospital, where (in the words of one local),"They let interns practice on deadbeats". NEW! The Fort Worth Star-Telegram acquired the official report of the McDougal death via a Freedom Of Information Act request, and report that doctors ignored McDougal's signs of imminent death.

- **Keith McKaskle**, Witness to the Train Deaths, Died November 10, 1988, Keith had information on the Mena drug running and the henry & Ives murders. Stabbed 113 times. He had told his family someone was out to kill him and told them "good bye".
- **Charles Meissner**, Assistant Secretary of Commerce for International Economic Policy., Died: May 3, 1996 John Huang was placed on a Commerce Department contract that allowed him to retain his security clearance by Charles Meissner. Charles Meissner died on the plane with Ron Brown.
- James "Dewey" Milam, Witness to Mena drug operation and Henry/Ives murders, Died: 1989, Milam was decapitated. Clinton's notorious state Medical examiner, Fahmy Malak, initially ruled death due to an ulcer, claiming that the victim's small dog had eaten the head, which was later recovered from a trash bin several blocks away.
- Charles Wilbourne Miller, Vice President and Board Member for Alltel, Died: January 12, 1999. Alltel was the computer company that wrote the White House "Big Brother" computer system. Found shot to death with two guns. Multiple shots had been fired. Declared a suicide.
- **Ron Miller, Witness**, Died: October 12, 1997, Ron Miller, investigated by authorities over the sale of his company, Gage Corp. to Dynamic Energy Resources, Inc. was the man who tape recorded Gene and Nora Lum and

turned those tapes (and other records) over to congressional oversight investigators. The Lums were sentenced to prison for campaign finance violations, using "straw donors" to conceal the size of their contributions to various candidates. Indeed, Dynamic Energy Resources, Inc. had hired Ron Brown's son Michael solely for the purpose of funneling \$60,000 through him to the Commerce Secretary, according to Nolanda Hill's testimony. Reportedly a healthy man, Ron suddenly took ill on October 3rd, and steadily worsened until his death 9 days later. (This pattern fits Ricin poisoning.) Owing to the strangeness of the illness, doctors at the Integris Baptist Medical Center referred the matter to the Oklahoma State Medical Examiner's Office promptly ran tests on samples of Ron Miller's blood, but has refused to release the results or even to confirm that the tests were ever completed.

- John Millis, Staff Director of the House Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence Committee, Died: June 4, 2000. Millis had just helped the HPSCI complete it's "investigation" into alleged CIA cocaine smuggling which predictably (given that Millis was himself a long time CIA agent) concluded that the CIA was innocent of all allegations of wrongdoing. Fairfax, Virginia police were tipped off by an anonymous phone call claiming that "a man" was threatening suicide in a motel room. Police arrived to find Millis dead of a gunshot wound. As was the case with Vincent Foster and Sandy Hume, the death was immediately declared a suicide.
- **Joe Montano**, Chairman DNC (before Debbie Wasserman Shultz) and Regional Director for Tim Kaine, Died: July 25, 2016, Supposedly died of a heart attack right after the WikiLeaks email dump proving the DNC had worked to sabotage Bernie Sanders and hand the nomination to Hillary Clinton. Joe was 47, with no history of heart problems.
- Neil Moody, Died August 25, 1996, Following Vincent Foster's murder,

Lisa Foster married James Moody, a judge in Arkansas, on Jan 1, 1996. Near the time Susan McDougal first went to jail for contempt, Judge Moody's son, Neil died in a car crash. There were other reports that Neil Moody had discovered something very unsettling among his stepmother's private papers and was threatening to go public with it just prior to the beginning of the Democratic National Convention. He was alleged to have been talking to Bob Woodward of the Washington Post about a blockbuster story. Witnesses said they saw Neil Moody sitting in his car arguing with another person just prior to HIS CAR SUDDENLY SPEEDING OFF OUT OF CONTROL AND HITTING A BRICK WALL.

- **Tony Moser.** Anti-Corruption Journalist. Died: June 10, 2000, Tony Moser, a critic of the Arkansas Democratic Party political machine, was killed as he crossed a street in Pine Bluff 10 days after being named a columnist for the Democrat-Gazette newspaper and two days after writing an article which exposed the looting of programs designed to obtain money from "Dead beat" parents to then give to their children. The police declared that no crime had been committed since the anonymous driver of the 1995 Chevy Pickup truck that struck and killed Moser was not intoxicated nor was he speeding. In Arkansas, that apparently makes it legal to run down a politically unpopular journalist.
- **Paul Olson**, Federal witness in investigations to drug money corruption in Chicago politics. Died: September 8, 1994. Paul had just finished 2 days of FBI interviews when his plane ride home crashed, killing Paul and 130 others. The Sept. 15, 1994 Tempe Tribune newspaper reported that the FBI suspected that a bomb had brought down the airplane.
- **Jerry Luther Parks**, Head of Clinton's Gubernatorial security team in Little Rock.Died: September 26, 1993.Gunned down in his car at the intersection of Chenal Parkway and Cantrell Road, near Little Rock. Parks was shot through the rear window of his car. The assailant then pulled

around to the driver's side of Park's car and shot him three more times with a 9mm pistol. His family reported that shortly before his death, unknown persons were following them, and their home had been broken into (despite a top quality alarm system). Parks had been compiling a dossier on Clinton's illicit activities. The dossier was stolen. When news of the discovery of Vincent Foster's body came over the news, Parks is reported to have said, "I'm a dead man." He had told his wife that Bill Clinton's people were "cleaning house," and he was "next on the list."

- Monica Peterson, Haitian government official, Died: November 13, 2016. Monica Petersen was in Haiti working for the Human Trafficking Center and also previously worked for the Colorado Human Trafficking Council's Data & Research Task Force. A good friend of Monica picked up a Reddit thread and posted it on her Facebook. This says quite a lot. "It seems that Monica was in Haiti investigating the Clintons possible ties to a pedophile ring. Monica family hasn't been able to get any straight answers about her death." Ruled a suicide, but this is disputed by Monica's mother.
- Joseph Rago, Wall Street Editorial Writer, Died: July 20, 2017. Joseph Rago was a 34-year old Pulitizer prize winning journalist who had been highly critical of Obamacare and had a general reputation for "going against the grain." At the time of his death, he was reportedly working on an article about Hillary Clinton's links to Russia. We was found dead in his apartment just hours before he was suppopsed to meet with Russian consulate officials to discuss Hillary's role in bypassing Russian sanctions in the 2014 sale of Veropharm (one of Russia's largest medical companies) to the American medical corporation Abbott Laboratories. Handling this takeover transaction was the Russian investment bank Renaissance Capital, who paid former President Bill Clinton \$500,000 for a speech he gave before their top executives in Moscow. Police ruled out foul play in Rago's death before an autopsy was even performed. The official autopsy results were sarcoidosis "a disease involving abnormal collections of inflammatory cells"

(Wikipedia) whose cause is unknown. "Some believe it may be due to an immune reaction to a trigger such as an infection or chemicals". Diagnosis of sarcoidosis is a matter of exclusion, as there is no specific test for the condition.

- C. Victor Raiser II, National Finance Co-Chairman, Clinton for President Campaign and **Montgomery Raiser**, Son of C. Victor Raiser II, Died: July 30, 1992 Both men died in a private plane crash in Alaska, one day before a scheduled interview with John Hillyer. The crash was blamed on the pilot, who survived. Five others not connected to Clinton died in the crash. -DeeDee Meyers described Raiser as a "major player" in the Clinton organization. Victor raiser was also chairman of Mobile Telecomm Technologies Corp., whose subsidiary, SkyTel Corp. is an international paging company used by federal police agencies such as the FBI. Victor Raiser was a Washington lawyer and he was counsel to the Washington law firm of Jones Day Reavis & Pogue until 1991. At his death, he was the national finance co-chairman of the Clinton for President campaign. The campaign's press secretary, Dee Myers, described him as a "major player" in the Clinton organization. He and his wife had been friends of the Clintons for ten years. He was the past national finance chairman of the Democratic National Committee. He served on the boards of the Democratic Business Council and the Center for National Policy and the board of advisers of the Democratic Leadership Council. On May 29, 1993, President Clinton announced that he had selected Raiser's widow, Molly Raiser, 50, former Democratic co-chair of the Women's Campaign Fund, to be his protocol chief and stated that he planned to nominate her for confirmation as an ambassador.
- **Seth Conrad Rich**, DNC Voter Expansion Data Director, Died: July 10, 2016, Seth Conrad Rich was shot several times in the back a block from his home in D.C.'s neighborhood of Bloomingdale. The police declared it a robbery gone bad, but nothing had been taken; Seth still had his wallet,

watch, and cell phone. One possible motive for his assassination lies with the WikiLeaks dump of 20,000 DNC emails which proved the DNC was rigging the primaries to favor Hillary Clinton. The scandal forced DNC chair Debbie Wasserman Shultz to resign. Although Hillary's people tried to portray this as a hack by Russia, to cast Hillary as a victim of international intrigue, WikiLeaks, while not identifying the leak, denied it was Russia, and stated it was an "internal" leak. If Seth (who was in a perfect position to acquire the data) were the leak, that would be ample motive to murder him, as a warning to others inside the DNC not to blow any whistles. Shortly after the killing, Redditors and social media users were pursuing a "lead" saying that Rich was en route to the FBI the morning of his murder, apparently intending to speak to special agents about an "ongoing court case" possibly involving the Clinton family. Reports are that we was set to testify before the Congressional Committee looking into Hillary's email server. According to Rich's girlfriend, Seth Rich had uncovered evidence of massive fraududing thr primaries involving a voter app he himself had written. A reward has been offered for information on this murder. UPDATE: FOX News is now confirming that Seth Rich was in contact with WikiLeaks prior to his assasination. UPDATE 2: FOX News has now removed the above story. UPDATE 3: Steven Wasserman, the US Attorney for the District of Columbia, and in charge of the Seth Rich investigation, is the brother of Debbie Wasserman Shultz. WND reported DNC staffer Seth Rich was murdered near his affluent neighborhood in Washington, D.C. Rich was shot in the back at 4:15 a.m. while he walked home from his girlfriend's apartment. Rich previously worked on the failed U.S. Senate campaign of Nebraska businessman Scott Kleeb, whose clean-energy business had come under investigation after losing \$300,000 in 2010 and another \$300,000 in 2011 despite having been subsidized by the Clinton Global Initiative. A commentary by Rachel Alexander at Townhall suggested possible corruption between the CGI and Kleeb "led to Sanders' cronies pressuring Rich to leak what was going on." In one interview, WikiLeaks founder Julian Assange appeared to suggest that Rich, 27, was

the source of the WikiLeaks-exposed DNC emails. Assange hinted at the newest revelations during an interview on the Dutch television program Nieuwsuur. "Our whistleblowers go to significant efforts to give us material, at often very significant risks," Assange said. "There was a 27 year old, works for the DNC, who was shot in the back, murdered just a few weeks ago for unknown reasons other than that he was walking down the street in Washington."

The interviewer interjected, "That was just a robbery, I believe, wasn't it?" Assange replied, "No, there's no finding." The interviewer asked, "What are you suggesting?" "I'm suggesting that our sources take risks and they become concerned to see things occurring like that," Assange continued. "But was he one of your sources then?" asked the interviewer. "We don't comment on who our sources are," Assange said. "We have to understand how high the stakes are in the United States. Our sources are, you know, our sources face serious risks. That's why they come to us, so we can protect their anonymity." Assange continued, "Others have suggested that [Rich was murdered]. We are investigating. If you understand what happened in that situation with Seth Rich, I think it is a concerning situation. There's not a conclusion yet. We wouldn't be willing to state a conclusion, but we are concerned about it. More importantly, a variety of WikiLeaks sources are concerned when that kind of thing happens." WikiLeaks is offering a \$20,000 reward for information leading to the arrest of Rich's killer. The group released the following statement: "As a matter of policy, we do not confirm or deny whether any person has ever been a source for WikiLeaks. After the [late hacktivist] Aaron Swartz case we formalized this policy to also cover alleged sources who were deceased. "We treat threats toward any suspected source of WikiLeaks with extreme gravity. This should not be taken to imply that Seth Rich was a source to WikiLeaks or to imply that his murder is connected to our publications. We hope our efforts will contribute to the family's calls for information and to the separate reward issued by the police. We have a history of obtaining information that has significantly contributed to many legal proceedings, including successful

prosecutions." WND asked the Washington, D.C., Metropolitan Police Department if there have been any new leads in the death of Rich and whether police are considering a possible political motive in his killing. Spokeswoman Alice Kim of the Metropolitan Police Department told WND, "There are no new updates at this time." As for the WikiLeaks reward, she offered this statement: "At this time, there is no indication that Seth Rich's death is connected to his employment at the DNC. However, we welcome information that could potentially lead to the identification of the individual(s) responsible for his death and are pleased when any outside contributors help us generate new leads."

- **Jeff Rhodes**, Witness in the Train Deaths, Died: April 1989. Jeff had information on the deaths of Ives, Henry & McKaskle. His burned body was found in a trash dump. He died of a gunshot wound to the head and there was some body mutilation, specifically that his hands and feet had been partially sawn off, leading to the speculation that he was tortured prior to being killed. The body was then burned.
- Maj. Gen. William Robertson
 Deputy Commanding General, V Corps, Europe
 Col William Densberger
 V Corps Chief of Operations and Plans
 Col. Robert Kelly
 V Corps Chief of Intelligence
 Spec. Gary Rhodes
 Crew Chief

Died: February 23, 1993. All were killed when their Army UH-60 Blackhawk helicopter crashed in Wiesbaden, Germany. No cause was ever determined. - V Corps figured prominently in the US Bosnia-Serbia peacekeeping operations, along with the carrier Roosevelt. These men, and 8 others associated with Clinton's visit to the Roosevelt all died within 4 months of each other.

- **Dr. Ronald Rogers**, Dentist from Arkansas. Killed in plane crash as he was on his way to an interview with a "London Sunday Telegraph" reporter to reveal some Clinton dirt.
- **Charles Ruff**, Clinton lawyer, Died: November 20, 2000. Charles Ruff was one of Clinton's attorneys during the impeachment trial and was known to have inside information on the White House emails scandal as well. Original reports were that he died in an accident in his home although no details were given. Then the report changed to claim that he was found in his bedroom unconscious, then declared dead on arrival at the hospital. The authorities will provide no details other than the usual (and quite premature) assurances that there was no foul play involved.
- Col. James Sabow. Died: 1991, Supposedly about to blow the whistle on drug running activity taking place on the naval base where he was stationed, Col. James Sabow was found by his wife in the backyard of their home with his head blown off with a shotgun. The Navy ruled it a suicide. In all, more than 40 deaths by individuals concerned with drug traffic on military bases have been declared as suicides despite evidence that murder was involved.
- Antonin Scalia, Supreme Court Justice, Died: February 12, 2016. Justice Scalia was a major thorn in many sides. He opposed Obamacare, thought global warming was a fraud, supported individual gun rights, and mostly to the point, was involved with Senate leval discussions on how to arrest Hillary Clinton for massive corruption and possible espionage. At the time of his death, Scalia was set to vote to overturn affirmative action. Scalia died at Cibolo Creek Ranch on February 12th. His body was found by the ranch owner, lying on the top of the undisturbed bed covers, with a pillow over his face! Despite the suspicious circumstances surrounding his death, no autopsy was performed and Scalia was immediately embalmed. Scalia is added to the Clinton Dead Bodies list based on the following leaked email

exchange between Hillary's campaign chairman John Podesta and DC lobbyist Steve Elmendorf, dated just three days prior to Scalia's suspicious death. "Wet work" is a well-known euphemism for assassination.

- Walter Scheib, Clinton White House Chef. Died: June 13, 2015. Walter Scheib was hired by the Clinton White House and continued to serve the Bush administration. He was reported missing by his family when he failed to return from a hike. His body was found more than one and as half miles off of the trail he was supposed to be on, at the bottom of a river. No official cause of death has been released.
- **Tom Schweich**, Waco Investigator and candidate for governor. Died: February 26, 2013. Schweich served as Chief of Staff for former U.S. Senator John Danforth's investigation of the federal government's actions in connection with the 1993 FBI siege of the Branch Davidian compound in Waco, Texas. He had announced his candidacy for governor just one month before his death, and was found with a gunshot wound to the left temple. Tom Schweich was right-handed. One month later, his media director, Robert "Spence" Jackson, was found dead of a similar wound.
- Barry Seal, CIA drug pilot. Died: February 19, 1986. Now known to have been a gun and drug smuggler for the CIA, operating out of the Mena airport, Barry Seal had reportedly kept in contact with Bill Clinton's head of security at the governor's mansion, Raymond "Buddy" Young, the ex rodeo clown who is now the number 2 man at FEMA. Following his fall from CIA grace, Barry was sentenced to live at a Salvation Army Housing Complex by a judge who also prohibited Barry Seal to either have any guns or to employ any bodyguards. Corruption doesn't become any more obvious than this. Barry was gunned down with machine gun fire in the parking lot of the Salvation Army Housing Complex.

In violation of the court order, Barry had hired bodyguards who worked a rotation schedule. But the bodyguard who was to be there when Barry was

killed never showed up. That bodyguard, according to video producer Daniel Hopsicker, was a former associate (meaning drug pilot) of Barry's named William "Bear" Bottoms. Bottoms prowled the internet insisting that there never was any drug running operation at Mena, Arkansas.

- Bill Shelton, Arkansas state trooper and fiancee of Kathy Ferguson, Died: June 1994. Allegedly committed suicide by shooting himself at the grave site of his fiancee Officer Shelton was the fiancee of Kathy Ferguson, who was the ex-wife of Trooper Danny Ferguson. Kathy Ferguson also supposedly committed "suicide" June 1994 when she shot herself in her living room. Oddly, next to the body were her packed bags, as if she was expecting to be going somewhere. Danny Ferguson was a co-defendant along with Bill Clinton in Paula Corbin Jones's sexual harassment suit. Kathy Ferguson was reported as a corroborating witness for Ms. Jones.
- **Peter Smith**, GOP operative, Died: May 14, 2017. Peter W. Smith was found dead just 10 days after he admitted to trying to get Hillary Clinton's missing emails from Russian hackers. He left a note behind in all caps saying there was "NO FOUL PLAY" involved. Charles Ortel, a Wall Street investment banker and market analyst, had spoken with Smith the day before his death and said Smith did not show any indications of a man considering suicide.
- **Kurt Smolek**. State Department Diplomatic Security Agent. Died: Aug 28-30, 2017. Kurt went missing on Monday Augist 28, 2017. His body washed up along the shores of the Potomac Wednesday, August 30. Kurt worked with then Secretary of State Hilllary Clinton and had jurisdiction over classified data and secure emails for the State Department. Cause of death is listed as "unknown."
- **Victor Thorn**, Independent Journalist. Died: August 1, 2016. Found dead of a gunshot on top of a mountain near his home, Thorn has been a thorn in

the side of the Clintons for decades, writing books and articles for American Free Press that exposed many of the Clintons' dark secrets, including the drug running out of Mena, Arkansas. While officially declared a suicide, it is worth noting that Victor Thorn was at the height of his success, with a long line of successful books, including Crowning Clinton: Why Hillary Shouldn't Be in the White House and the Hillary (And Bill) trilogy, which were strong sellers. The trilogy had just been purchased for translation and foreign distribution.

- Paul Tully, Democratic National Committee Political Director. Died: September 24, 1992. Found dead in a hotel room in Little Rock Arkansas of "unknown causes." No autopsy allowed. Described by Clinton as a "dear friend and trusted advisor. Tully authored several key strategies for Clinton and the party. Paul Tully, 48, Democratic National Committee political director and architect of a strategy to make the party competitive again in presidential elections, was found dead in his hotel room on September 24, 1992, in Little Rock, Arkansas of unknown causes. Authorities speculated his death was from a heart attack or stroke. In a press release, then-presidential candidate Clinton called Mr. Tully "a dear friend and trusted adviser." He said he was "deeply saddened by the loss." Tully devised a strategy of targeting states based on their value in the Electoral College, and coordinating the presidential campaign with state and congressional races.
- Jon Parnell Walker. RTC investigator. Died: August 15, 1993. Mysteriously fell to his death from an apartment balcony. He was investigating the Morgan Guaranty scandal. The same apartment which was alleged to have been a secret getaway which Vince Foster may have visited.
- Calvin Walraven, Drug witness. Died July 30 1994. 24 year old Walraven was a key witness in Jocelyn Elder's son's drug case. Ten days after Elder's son was convicted of trafficking in cocaine, Walraven was found dead in his apartment with a gunshot blast to the head. Tim Hover, a

Little Rock police spokesman said no foul play was suspected. Connected to Clinton case.

- **Gary Webb**. Journalist. Died: December 10, 2004. Webb, a Pulitzer prize winning journalist, exposed CIA drug trafficking operations in a series of books and reports for the San Jose Mercury News. He was found dead on Friday morning in what the police said was an apparent suicide. Webb had been shot in the head TWICE!
- **Maynard Webb**. Mena airport witness. Died: Late 1994. Maynard Webb had stumbled on several aircraft whose tail numbers were being changed on a regular basis. Was about to go public when he walked headfirst into a spinning propeller.
- Alan G. Whicher. Oversaw Clinton's Secret Service detail. Died: April 19, 1995. In October 1994 Whicher was transferred to the Secret Service field office in the Murrah Building in Oklahoma City. Whatever warning was given to the BATF agents in that building did not reach Alan Whicher, whom died in the bomb blast.
- Beranton J. Whisenant Jr. federal prosecutor involved in the investigation of voter fraud connected to the DNC. Died: May 24, 2017. Beranton J. Whisenant Jr was discovered in the water by a passer-by on Hollywood Beach, in Debbie Wasserman Shultz' congressional district. His death bares striking similarities to the death of murdered DNC whistleblower Seth Rich. The prosecutor had been shot in the head, according to police, and he had all of his personal effects on him when he was discovered, which rules out the likelihood of a robbery. Whisenant worked for the U.S. Attorney's Office in Miami in its major crimes unit. He was investigating a mail theft case involving voter fraud involing the destruction of Republican absentee ballots.

- Paul Wilcher. Washington attorney investigating gun running out of Mena, Arkansas. Died: June 22, 1993. Found dead on a toilet in his Washington apartment. No cause of death was ever reported by the coroner. At the time of his death, he was investigating connections between the "October surprise" during the 1980 federal election campaign and drug and gunrunning out of Mena, Arkansas, as well as the BATF assault on the Waco, Texas Branch Davidians. Was planning on producing a television documentary on his findings. He had delivered a 105-page affidavit to Janet Reno detailing the evidence he had collected regarding the drug operation at Mena, just three weeks before his death.
- **Ed Willey**. Real Estate Attorney, Clinton Fund Raiser. Died: November 30, 1993. Died of a shotgun blast to the head. Body found in deep woods in Virginia. Ruled a suicide, no note was found. Died on the same day his wife was sexually assaulted in the White House by Bill Clinton. Intimately involved in several Clinton fund raising events.
- **John Augustus Wilson**. Former Washington DC Council member. Died: May 18, 1993. Wilson claimed to have info on Whitewater, a political controversy that began with the real estate dealings of Bill and Hillary Clinton and their associates, Jim and Susan McDougal in the Whitewater Development Corporation, a failed business venture in the 1970s and 1980s, and was willing to talk. Found hanged. Declared a suicide.
- **Jim Wilhite**. Vice Chairman, Arkla, Inc. Died: December 21, 1992 Died in a one-person skiing accident. Wilhite had extensive ties with Clinton and Mack McLarty, with whom he visited by telephone just hours before his death.
- **Theodore Williams, Jr.** Bettie Currie's brother. Died: December 16, 1997. A passing car hit the brother of Presidential Secretary Betty Currie after his own car had somehow run off the road. Bill Clinton called Monica

Lewinsky at 2:00 AM the next morning to tell her of the death and alert Monica that her named appeared on the Paula Jones witness list. Betty's brother had also been beaten shortly before Betty testified in a previous matter.

Steve Willis Robert Williams Conway LeBleu Todd McKeehan

Clinton bodyguards. Died: February 28, 1993. "executed" by gunfire in the Waco, Texas assault on the Branch Davidians. - All four were examined by a "private doctor" and died from nearly identical wounds to the left temple, so-called execution style. According to Linda Thompson, videotapes and other evidence indicates that none died from guns fired by Branch Davidians. In his address to employees of the Treasury Department in the Cash Room on March 18, 1993, Clinton said: "My prayers and I'm sure yours are still with the families of all four of the Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms agents who were killed in WACO -- Todd McKeehan and Conway Le Bleu of New Orleans; Steve Willis of Houston, and Robert Williams from my hometown of Little Rock. Three of those four were assigned to my security during the course of the primary or general election." However, the Little Rock, Arkansas office of the ATF confirmed that all four had at one point been bodyguards for Bill Clinton, three while he was campaigning for President, and while he had been governor of Arkansas. In the videotape by the American Justice Federation, "WACO II, the Big Lie Continues," Linda Thompson demonstrates that 15 shots were fired from six separate weapons into and out of a room into which three of the four agents had entered through a window. Four of these shots were fired from an overhead helicopter, an agent outside the window, firing an MP5 submachine gun, who also threw in a concussion grenade, fired at least two shots into the room. In the autopsies of these agents, three had virtually identical wounds to the left temple that exited through the rear of the head, execution-style. A "private physician" treated all four.

- Barbara Wise. Commerce Department Staffer. Died: November 29, 1996. As the scandals continued to swirl around the John Huang, one of Huang's associates, Barbara Wise, was found dead in her locked office on the fourth floor of the Department of Commerce, partially nude (by one report completely nude) and covered with bruises. No cause of death has ever been announced even though an autopsy was conducted (prior to next of kin being notified). Calls to the D.C. pathologist, Dr. Jaardemal have gotten an assurance that the bruises were not from being beaten but nothing else. Despite claims of ongoing illness, no record of a hospital visit in the months leading up to her death has surfaced. Oddly enough, following the discovery of her body, Bill Clinton made an unscheduled return to the White House from Camp David, claiming he needed a book of poetry in order to complete his inauguration speech.
- Richard Winters. Suspect in the deaths of Ives & Henry. Died: July 1989. Winters offered to cooperate. He was killed by a shotgun blast to the face during a "robbery" which was subsequently proven to be a setup. Dan Harmon, the Prosecutor who Winters reportedly made the offer to, was implicated in the Kevin/Ives deaths and was jailed for running his office as a criminal enterprise to extort narcotics and cash, proof that elements of Arkansas law enforcement were corrupted by drugs during Bill Clinton's tenure as governor.
- **Terrance Yeakey**. First police officer to arrive at the Murrah Building following the OK City bombing. Died: May 8, 1996. Terrance Yeakey had collected together a vast amount of hard data on the bombing of the Murrah building. Terrance Yeakey's patrol car was found abandoned along a dirt road, the front seat covered with blood. Officer Yeakey himself was found a short distance away, with 11 cut wounds on both arms and two in his throat, plus a gunshot through the head. No gun was ever found, and the death was

declared a suicide. His material on the OK City bombing was never found following his death. His life had been threatened.

Shawn Lucas – Aug. 2, 2016. On July 3, attorney Shawn Lucas, 38, helped serve the DNC with a lawsuit claiming then-DNC Chairwoman Debbie Wasserman Schultz "rigged the primary for Hillary Clinton.". The complaint was served before Wasserman Schultz resigned amid the Wikileaks email scandal on July 24. Less than one month after he helped serve the lawsuit, Lucas' girlfriend found him dead in his bathroom. Beverly Ann Fields, chief of staff at the Washington, D.C., Medical Examiner's office, told WND, "The cause and manner of death for decedent [Shawn] Lucas are still pending."

- Victor Thorn – Aug. 1, 2016. Victor Thorn authored four books on the Clintons: "Hillary (and Bill): The Sex Volume," Hillary (and Bill): The Drugs Volume," "Hillary (and Bill): The Murder Volume" and "Crowning Clinton: Why Hillary Shouldn't Be in the White House." Thorn reportedly committed suicide with a gun on his 54th birthday on a mountaintop in Pennsylvania. Inquisitr reported that Thorn made several appearances on "The Russell Scott Show" and told the host, "Russell, if I'm ever found dead, it was murder. I would never kill myself."

Joe Montano – July 25, 2016. As WND reported, Joe Montano, who served as chairman of the Democratic National Committee before Debbie Wasserman Schultz and was an aide to Hillary's running-mate, Tim Kaine, reportedly died of a heart attack after the Wikileaks DNC email dump. Montano was only 47.

- John Ashe – June 22, 2016. Former U.N. official John Ashe with Hillary Clinton. Former United Nations General Assembly President John Ashe was found dead in His New York home, and the cause of death was reported as a heart attack, as WND reported. But the local Dobbs Ferry police said

"his throat had been crushed, presumably by a barbell he dropped while pumping iron." "The death by barbell of disgraced U.N. official John Ashe could become a bigger obsession for conspiracy theorists than Vince Foster's 1993 suicide," the report by Richard Johnson said. It's because Ashe was scheduled to testify in just days with Chinese businessman and co-defendant Ng Lap Seng, who was accused of smuggling \$4.5 million into the U.S. and lying that it was to buy casino chips and more. The New York Post said Ng earlier was identified in a 1998 Senate document "as the source of hundreds of thousands of dollars illegally funneled through an Arkansas restaurant owner, Charlie Trie, to the Democratic National Committee during the Clinton administration." "One source told me," Johnson wrote, "'During the trial, the prosecutors would have linked Ashe to the Clinton bagman Ng. It would have been very embarrassing. His death was conveniently timed." "Could this be Hillary Clinton silencing people who 'know too much?'" questioned Kosar in the Political Insider. "We know there are at least 46 people from Clinton world who have died under mysterious circumstances. While some are certainly a coincidence, it is very clear that being deeply connected into the Clinton political world can be hazardous to your health. "In this case, no definite evidence exists that it was murder and Ashe's own lawyer disagrees with the theory. However, with Hillary Clinton's track record, it's definitely worth further investigation." The Post said Ashe formerly was the head of the U.N. General Assembly and was facing criminal charges in a federal bribery case. He was from the Caribbean nation of Antigua and Barbuda, and was accused of taking kickbacks in exchange for promises for real-estate deals and more, the report said.

- **Gareth Williams** – **Aug. 16, 2010**, Gareth Williams, a transatlantic MI6 spy – whose dead body was found naked, padlocked and stuffed in a 32-inch by 19-inch duffel bag that was sitting in his London bathtub – had illegally hacked secret data on Bill Clinton, according to the U.K. Sun. The news site noted, "[H]is death is still one of Britain's most mysterious

unsolved cases." Scotland Yard had announced the death as a suicide, saying he locked himself in the bag. But his DNA wasn't found on the lock. There were no palm prints on the edge of his bathtub. Gareth Williams According to reports, messages left by Williams on the voicemails of his friends and family were deleted in the days following his death. "And a rival agent may have also broken into the flat to destroy or remove evidence," the Sun reported. There were no signs of forced entry into the apartment. "In 2012, lawyers for his family said he could have been killed by someone who specialized in the 'dark arts of the secret services,'" the Sun reported. "The police did not rule out his intelligence work playing a part in his death. They thought he may have been stuffed in the bag by killers who later broke back in to cover their tracks. Investigators also suspect the flat had been 'steam-cleaned,' which would explain why no DNA evidence was found." No suspects in the case have been arrested.

- Charles Ruff – Nov. 20, 2000, Charles Ruff, 61, an influential lawyer in Washington, D.C., who defended Clinton during his Monica Lewinsky scandal and impeachment trial, reportedly died "after an accident at his Washington home." One report said he was found unconscious outside his shower. Other reports indicated he had a heart attack. Charles Ruff -The London Guardian reported: Ruff's initial involvement with the Clinton White House came from defending one of Hillary Clinton's principal assistants, Ira Magaziner, who helped to prepare her ill-fated healthcare plan. Magaziner was accused of perjury, but in a complex presentation to the US attorney's office in Washington, Ruff managed to shift the blame to some unspecified White House officials and Magaziner was never charged. It was against this background that Ruff became President Clinton's fifth White House counsel within four years. As the ripples of the Whitewater affair widened and allegations about the president's sexual behaviour proliferated, insiders joked that Clinton needed a lawyer smart enough to do the job and dumb enough to take it. Ruff defended his recruitment with the comment: "When the president of the United States asks you to do

something, you don't say, 'Let me think about it.' You say, 'How can I help you, Mr President?'"

- Carlos Ghigliotti – April 28, 2000, Carlos Ghigliotti, a key figure in the Waco congressional investigation, was found mysteriously dead in his home outside Washington, D.C. His badly decomposed body was found sitting at his desk in his office in Laurel, Maryland. Police said there was no evidence of forced entry into his office. Carlos Ghigliotti, a key figure in the Waco congressional investigation, was found mysteriously dead in his home outside Washington, D.C.

Ghigliotti, 42, a respected expert in the field of thermal imaging, had been retained by the House Government Reform Committee to analyze surveillance film footage taken by means of Forward-Looking Infrared, or FLIR, during the siege and final inferno of Mt. Carmel, the Branch Davidian complex near Waco, Texas. The FLIR footage, which was filmed by FBI aircraft circling two miles above the site, was critical to the case. For years, debate had raged over claims that on April 19, 1993, government agents fired automatic weapons upon Davidians trying to escape as flames engulfed their home. Seventeen children and 62 adults were killed. Ghigliotti had reportedly uncovered additional evidence contradicting government protests of innocence. Ghigliotti's friend, attorney David T. Hardy, told WND, "I think he may have known too much. Carlos told me he had discovered things that were much, much worse than anything that had come out yet."

More details on Ghigliotti's findings are available here.

- Charles Wilbourne Miller – Nov. 17, 1999, Charles Wilbourne Miller was vice president and board member for Alltel, the company that created the White House's "Big Brother" computer system. As WND reported, an Arkansas medical examiner concluded "suicide" after Wilbourne Miller, 63, was found dead of a gunshot wound to the head in a shallow pit about 300 yards from his ranch house near Little Rock. Police found a .410 gauge

shotgun near Miller's body and a Ruger .357-caliber revolver submerged in water. Investigators concluded the Ruger was the weapon used by Miller to kill himself. Yet, two rounds in the handgun's cylinder had been spent. How could a suicide victim use two weapons or even fire two shots to kill himself? Miller was no ordinary citizen of Arkansas. He had long served as executive vice president and member of the board of directors for Alltel and was deeply involved in his own software engineering company until the day he died. Alltel was the successor to Jackson Stephens' Systematics, that company that provided the software for the White House's "Big Brother" database behind the Clinton administration's plan to develop the secret computer "Clipper" chip to bug every phone, fax and email transmission in America. There was at least one other high-profile "suicide" among the inner circle involved with the project — Vince Foster (more details below).

There are over 420 other deaths on the list but we will end here for brevity....